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Item 1.01 Entry Into a Material Definitive Agreement.

      On May 18, 2005, DigiCorp (the "Company") entered into a subscription
agreement with Bodnar Capital Management, LLC ("Bodnar Capital"), pursuant to
which the Company sold Bodnar Capital 2,941,176 shares (the "Shares") of the
Company's common stock and warrants (the "Warrants") to purchase an additional
3,000,000 shares of the Company's common stock. Steven Bodnar is a managing
member of and may be deemed a control person of Bodnar Capital. The Company
received gross proceeds of approximately $500,000 from the sale of stock and
warrants to Bodnar Capital. The sale was made in a private placement exempt from
registration requirements pursuant to Section 4(2) of the Securities Act of
1933, as amended, and Rule 506 promulgated thereunder.

      The Company sold the Shares to Bodnar Capital at a price of $0.17 per
share. In addition, in consideration for Bodnar Capital's purchase of the
Shares, the Company issued Bodnar Capital: (a) callable warrants to purchase
500,000 shares of the Company's common stock with an exercise price of $0.25
exercisable for a period of five years (the "$0.25 Warrants"); (b) callable
warrants to purchase 500,000 shares of the Company's common stock with an



exercise price of $0.35 exercisable for a period of five years (the "$0.35
Warrants"); (c) callable warrants to purchase 500,000 shares of the Company's
common stock with an exercise price of $0.42 exercisable for a period of five
years (the "$0.42 Warrants"); (d) callable warrants to purchase 500,000 shares
of the Company's common stock with an exercise price of $0.75 exercisable for a
period of five years (the "0.75 Warrants"); (e) callable warrants to purchase
500,000 shares of the Company's common stock with an exercise price of $1.00
exercisable for a period of five years (the "$1.00 Warrants"); and (f) callable
warrants to purchase 500,000 shares of the Company's common stock with an
exercise price of $1.50 exercisable for a period of five years (the "$1.50
Warrants"). Pursuant to the subscription agreement, the Company granted Bodnar
Capital piggyback registration rights to register the resale of the Shares and
the shares issuable upon exercise of the Warrants.

      In the event the closing sale price of the Company's common stock equals
or exceeds $0.325 for at least five consecutive trading days, the Company, upon
30 days prior written notice, may call the $0.25 Warrants at a redemption price
equal to $0.01 per share of common stock then purchasable pursuant to such
warrant. In the event the closing sale price of the Company's common stock
equals or exceeds $0.455 for at least five consecutive trading days, the
Company, upon 30 days prior written notice, may call the $0.35 Warrants at a
redemption price equal to $0.01 per share of common stock then purchasable
pursuant to such warrant. In the event the closing sale price of the Company's
common stock equals or exceeds $0.546 for at least five consecutive trading
days, the Company, upon 30 days prior written notice, may call the $0.42
Warrants at a redemption price equal to $0.01 per share of common stock then
purchasable pursuant to such warrant. In the event the closing sale price of the
Company's common stock equals or exceeds $0.975 for at least five consecutive
trading days, the Company, upon 30 days prior written notice, may call the $0.75
Warrants at a redemption price equal to $0.01 per share of common stock then
purchasable pursuant to such warrant. In the event the closing sale price of the
Company's common stock equals or exceeds $1.30 for at least five consecutive
trading days, the Company, upon 30 days prior written notice, may call the $1.00
Warrants at a redemption price equal to $0.01 per share of common stock then
purchasable pursuant to such warrant. In the event the closing sale price of the
Company's common stock equals or exceeds $1.95 for at least five consecutive
trading days, the Company, upon 30 days prior written notice, may call the $1.50
Warrants at a redemption price equal to $0.01 per share of common stock then
purchasable pursuant to such warrant. Notwithstanding, any such call notice, the
warrant holder may exercise its warrants prior to the end of the 30-day call
notice period.

Item 3.02 Unregistered Sales of Equity Securities.

      See Item 1.01.

Item 5.01 Changes in Control of Registrant.

      Subsequent to the above transaction, Bodnar Capital beneficially owns
5,941,176 shares of the Company's common stock, or 37.9% of the Company's
outstanding shares of common stock based on 12,684,033 shares outstanding
together with securities exercisable or convertible into shares of common stock
within 60 days of May 18, 2005 for Bodnar Capital. Bodnar Capital has no
arrangements or understandings with any former control group with respect to the
election of directors or other matters. The Company does not know of any
arrangements the operation of which may at a subsequent date result in a change
in control of the Company.
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Item 9.01 Financial Statements and Exhibits.

 (c) Exhibits

Exhibit
Number                                    Description
- --------------------------------------------------------------------------------
10.1           Subscription  Agreement  dated May 18, 2005 between  DigiCorp and
               Bodnar Capital Management, LLC
10.2           Form of $0.25 Warrant issued to Bodnar Capital Management, LLC
10.3           Form of $0.35 Warrant issued to Bodnar Capital Management, LLC
10.4           Form of $0.42 Warrant issued to Bodnar Capital Management, LLC



10.5           Form of $0.75 Warrant issued to Bodnar Capital Management, LLC
10.6           Form of $1.00 Warrant issued to Bodnar Capital Management, LLC
10.7           Form of $1.50 Warrant issued to Bodnar Capital Management, LLC
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                                   SIGNATURES

      Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities and Exchange Act of 1934,
the registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the
undersigned hereunto duly authorized.

                                          Digicorp

Dated: May 24, 2005                       By:  /s/ Milton Ault
                                               --------------------------
                                          Name:   Milton "Todd" Ault, III
                                          Title:  Chief Executive Officer
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                                    DIGICORP
                             SUBSCRIPTION AGREEMENT

      SUBSCRIPTION AGREEMENT ("Subscription Agreement") made as of this 18th day
of May 2005 between DigiCorp, a Utah corporation with offices located at 100
Wilshire Boulevard, Suite 1500, Santa Monica, California 90401 (the "Company"),
and the undersigned (the "Subscriber").

      WHEREAS, pursuant to Section 4(2) of the Securities Act of 1933, as
amended (the "Securities Act"), and Rule 506 promulgated thereunder, the Company
desires to sell and the Subscriber desires to purchase 2,941,176 shares of the
Company's common stock and warrants to purchase 3,000,000 shares of the
Company's common stock in a private placement (the "Offering") on the terms and
conditions set forth herein;

      NOW, THEREFORE, for and in consideration of the premises and the mutual
covenants hereinafter set forth, the parties hereto do hereby agree as follows:

      I. SUBSCRIPTION FOR SECURITIES; REPRESENTATIONS BY AND COVENANTS OF
            SUBSCRIBER

            1.1 Subscription for Securities. Subject to the terms and conditions
hereinafter set forth, the Subscriber hereby subscribes for and agrees to
purchase from the Company 2,941,176 shares of the Company's common stock, $.001
par value ("Shares"), at a purchase price of $.17 per share and the Company
agrees to sell such Shares to the Subscriber for said purchase price. In
addition, in consideration for Subscribers purchase of the Shares, the Company
shall issue the Subscriber: (a) callable warrants to purchase 500,000 shares of
the Company's common stock with an exercise price of $0.25 exercisable for a
period of five years, in the form attached hereto as Exhibit A, (b) callable
warrants to purchase 500,000 shares of the Company's common stock with an
exercise price of $0.35 exercisable for a period of five years, in the form
attached hereto as Exhibit B, (c) callable warrants to purchase 500,000 shares
of the Company's common stock with an exercise price of $0.42 exercisable for a
period of five years, in the form attached hereto as Exhibit C, (d) callable
warrants to purchase 500,000 shares of the Company's common stock with an
exercise price of $0.75 exercisable for a period of five years, in the form
attached hereto as Exhibit D, (e) callable warrants to purchase 500,000 shares
of the Company's common stock with an exercise price of $1.00 exercisable for a
period of five years, in the form attached hereto as Exhibit E; and (f) callable
warrants to purchase 500,000 shares of the Company's common stock with an
exercise price of $1.50 exercisable for a period of five years, in the form
attached hereto as Exhibit F ("Warrants" and together with the Shares, the
"Securities").

            1.2 Reliance on Exemptions. The Subscriber acknowledges that the
Offering has not been reviewed by the United States Securities and Exchange
Commission (the "SEC") or any state agency because it is intended to be a
nonpublic offering exempt from the registration requirements of the Securities
Act and state securities laws. The Subscriber understands that the Company is
relying in part upon the truth and accuracy of, and the Subscriber's compliance
with the representations, warranties, agreements, acknowledgments and
understandings of the Subscriber set forth herein in order to determine the
availability of such exemptions and the eligibility of the Subscriber to acquire
the Securities.

            1.3 Investment Purpose. The Subscriber represents that the
Securities are being purchased for its own account, for investment purposes only
and not for distribution or resale to others in contravention of the
registration requirements of the Securities Act. The Subscriber agrees that it
will not sell or otherwise transfer the Securities unless they are registered
under the Securities Act or unless an exemption from such registration is
available.

            1.4 Accredited Investor. The Subscriber represents and warrants that
it is an "accredited investor" as such term is defined in Rule 501 of Regulation
D promulgated under the Securities Act, and that it is able to bear the economic
risk of any investment in the Securities. The Subscriber further represents and
warrants that the information furnished in the accompanying accredited investor
questionnaire, which is attached hereto as Exhibit C, is accurate and complete



in all material respects.

            1.5 Risk of Investment. The Subscriber recognizes that the purchase
of the Securities involves a high degree of risk in that: (a) an investment in
the Company is highly speculative and only investors who can afford the loss of
their entire investment should consider investing in the Company and the
Securities; (b) transferability of the Securities is limited; and (c) the
Company may require substantial additional funds to operate its business and
subsequent equity financings will dilute the ownership and voting interests of
Subscriber.

            1.6 Prior Investment Experience. The Subscriber acknowledges that it
has prior investment experience and that it recognizes the highly speculative
nature of this investment.

            1.7 Information. The Subscriber acknowledges careful review of this
Subscription Agreement as well as the Company's filings with the Securities and
Exchange Commission, as required pursuant to the Securities and Exchange Act of
1934, which are available on the Internet at www.sec.gov (collectively, the
"Offering Documents"), all of which the undersigned acknowledges have been
provided to the undersigned. The undersigned has been given the opportunity to
ask questions of, and receive answers from, the Company concerning the terms and
conditions of this Offering and the Offering Documents and to obtain such
additional information, to the extent the Company possesses such information or
can acquire it without unreasonable effort or expense, necessary to verify the
accuracy of same as the undersigned reasonably desires in order to evaluate the
investment. The undersigned understands the Offering Documents, and the
undersigned has had the opportunity to discuss any questions regarding any of
the Offering Documents with its counsel or other advisor. Notwithstanding the
foregoing, the only information upon which the undersigned has relied is that
set forth in the Offering Documents. The undersigned has received no
representations or warranties from the Company, its employees, agents or
attorneys in making this investment decision other than as set forth in the
Offering Documents. The undersigned does not desire to receive any further
information.

            1.8 No Representations. The Subscriber hereby represents that,
except as expressly set forth in the Offering Documents, no representations or
warranties have been made to the Subscriber by the Company or any agent,
employee or affiliate of the Company, and in entering into this transaction the
Subscriber is not relying on any information other than that contained in the
Offering Documents and the results of independent investigation by the
Subscriber.
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            1.9 Tax Consequences. The Subscriber acknowledges that the Offering
may involve tax consequences and that the contents of the Offering Documents do
not contain tax advice or information. The Subscriber acknowledges that it must
retain its own professional advisors to evaluate the tax and other consequences
of an investment in the Securities.

            1.10 Transfer or Resale. The Subscriber understands and hereby
acknowledges that the Company is under no obligation to register the Securities
under the Securities Act except as contained herein. The Subscriber consents
that the Company may, if it desires, permit the transfer of the Securities out
of the Subscriber's name only when the Subscriber's request for transfer is
accompanied by an opinion of counsel reasonably satisfactory to the Company that
neither the sale nor the proposed transfer results in a violation of the
Securities Act or any applicable state "blue sky" laws.

            1.11 Legends. The Subscriber understands that the certificates
representing the Securities, until such time as they have been registered under
the Securities Act, shall bear a restrictive legend in substantially the
following form (and a stop-transfer order may be placed against transfer of such
certificates or other instruments):

            THE SECURITIES REPRESENTED BY THIS CERTIFICATE HAVE NOT BEEN
            REGISTERED UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933, AS AMENDED, OR
            APPLICABLE STATE SECURITIES LAWS. THE SECURITIES MAY NOT BE OFFERED
            FOR SALE, SOLD, TRANSFERRED OR ASSIGNED (I) IN THE ABSENCE OF (A) AN
            EFFECTIVE REGISTRATION STATEMENT FOR THE SECURITIES UNDER THE
            SECURITIES ACT OF 1933, AS AMENDED, OR APPLICABLE STATE SECURITIES



            LAWS, OR (B) AN OPINION OF COUNSEL, IN A REASONABLY ACCEPTABLE FORM,
            THAT REGISTRATION IS NOT REQUIRED UNDER SAID ACT OR APPLICABLE STATE
            SECURITIES LAWS, OR (II) UNLESS SOLD PURSUANT TO RULE 144 UNDER SAID
            ACT.

            The legend set forth above shall be removed and the Company shall
issue a certificate without such legend to the holder of the Securities upon
which it is stamped, if (a) such Securities are being sold pursuant to a
registration statement under the Securities Act, (b) such holder delivers to the
Company an opinion of counsel, in a reasonably acceptable form, to the Company
that a disposition of the Securities is being made pursuant to an exemption from
such registration, or (c) such holder provides the Company with reasonable
assurance that a disposition of the Securities may be made pursuant to the Rule
144 under the Securities Act without any restriction as to the number of
securities acquired as of a particular date that can then be immediately sold.
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            1.12 No General Solicitation. The Subscriber represents that the
Subscriber was not induced to invest by any form of general solicitation or
general advertising including, but not limited to, the following: (a) any
advertisement, article, notice or other communication published in any
newspaper, magazine or similar media or broadcast over the news or radio; and
(b) any seminar or meeting whose attendees were invited by any general
solicitation or advertising.

            1.13 Validity; Enforcement. If the Subscriber is a corporation,
partnership, trust or other entity, the Subscriber represents and warrants that:
(a) it is authorized and otherwise duly qualified to purchase and hold the
Securities; and (b) that this Subscription Agreement has been duly and validly
authorized, executed and delivered and constitutes the legal, binding and
enforceable obligation of the undersigned. If the Subscriber is an individual,
the Subscriber represents and warrants that this Subscription Agreement has been
duly and validly executed and delivered and constitutes the legal, binding and
enforceable obligation of the undersigned.

            1.14 Address. The Subscriber hereby represents that the address of
the Subscriber furnished by the Subscriber at the end of this Subscription
Agreement is the undersigned's principal residence if the Subscriber is an
individual or its principal business address if it is a corporation or other
entity.

            1.15 Foreign Subscriber. If the Subscriber is not a United States
person, such Subscriber hereby represents that it has satisfied itself as to the
full observance of the laws of its jurisdiction in connection with any
invitation to subscribe for the Securities or any use of this Subscription
Agreement, including: (a) the legal requirements within its jurisdiction for the
purchase of the Securities; (b) any foreign exchange restrictions applicable to
such purchase; (c) any governmental or other consents that may need to be
obtained; and (d) the income tax and other tax consequences, if any, that may be
relevant to the purchase, holding, redemption, sale or transfer of the
Securities. Such Subscriber's subscription and payment for, and its continued
beneficial ownership of the Securities, will not violate any applicable
securities or other laws of the Subscriber's jurisdiction.

II.   REPRESENTATIONS BY THE COMPANY

            The Company represents and warrants to the Subscriber, except as set
forth in the disclosure schedules attached hereto:

            2.1 Organization. The Company is duly organized and validly existing
in good standing under the laws of the jurisdiction of its organization. The
Company has full power and authority to own, operate and occupy its properties
and to conduct its business as presently conducted, and is registered or
qualified to do business and in good standing in each jurisdiction in which the
nature of the business conducted by it or the location of the properties owned
or leased by it requires such qualification and where the failure to be so
qualified would have a material adverse effect upon the Company's financial
condition (a "Material Adverse Effect"), and no proceeding has been instituted
in any such jurisdiction revoking, limiting or curtailing, or seeking to revoke,
limit or curtail, such power and authority or qualification.
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            2.2 Due Authorization and Valid Issuance. The Company has all
requisite power and authority to execute, deliver and perform its obligations
under the Offering Documents, and when executed and delivered by the Company
will constitute legal, valid and binding agreements of the Company enforceable
against the Company in accordance with their terms, except as rights to
indemnity and contribution may be limited by state or federal securities laws or
the public policy underlying such laws, and except as enforceability may be
limited by applicable bankruptcy, insolvency, reorganization, moratorium or
similar laws affecting creditors' and contracting parties' rights generally, and
except as enforceability may be subject to general principles of equity
(regardless of whether such enforceability is considered in a proceeding in
equity or at law).

            2.3 Noncontravention. The execution and delivery of the Offering
Documents, the issuance and sale of the Securities under the Offering Documents,
the fulfillment of the terms of the Offering Documents, and the consummation of
the transactions contemplated thereby will not (i) conflict with or constitute a
violation of, or default (with the passage of time or otherwise) under (1) any
material bond, debenture, note or other evidence of indebtedness, lease,
contract, indenture, mortgage, deed of trust, loan agreement, joint venture or
other agreement or instrument to which the Company is a party or by which it or
any of its properties are bound, (2) the charter, bylaws or other organizational
documents of the Company or any subsidiary or (3) any law, administrative
regulation, ordinance or order of any court or governmental agency, arbitration
panel or authority applicable to the Company or its properties, except for any
such conflicts, violations or defaults that are not reasonably likely to have a
Material Adverse Effect, or (ii) result in the creation or imposition of any
lien, encumbrance, claim, security interest or restriction whatsoever upon any
of the material properties or assets of the Company or an acceleration of
indebtedness pursuant to any obligation, agreement or condition contained in any
material bond, debenture, note or any other evidence of indebtedness, indenture,
mortgage, deed of trust or any other agreement or instrument to which the
Company is a party or by which it is bound or to which any of the material
property or assets of the Company is subject. No consent, approval,
authorization or other order of, or registration, qualification or filing with,
any regulatory body, administrative agency, or other governmental body in the
United States or any other person is required for the execution and delivery of
the Offering Documents and the valid issuance and sale of the Securities to be
sold pursuant to the Offering Documents, other than such as have been made or
obtained, and except for any post-closing securities filings or notifications
required to be made under federal or state securities laws.

            2.4 No Violation. The Company is not (a) in violation of its
charter, bylaws or other organizational document; (b) in violation of any law,
administrative regulation, ordinance or order of any court or governmental
agency, arbitration panel or authority applicable to the Company, which
violation, individually or in the aggregate, would be reasonably likely to have
a Material Adverse Effect; or (c) in default (and there exists no condition
that, with the passage of time or otherwise, would constitute a default) in any
material respect in the performance of material agreement or instrument to which
the Company is a party or by which the Company is bound or by which the
properties of the Company are bound, that would be reasonably likely to have a
Material Adverse Effect. The business of the Company is not being conducted, and
shall not be conducted so long as the investors own any of the Securities, in
violation of any law, ordinance, rule, regulation, order, judgment or decree of
any governmental entity, court or arbitration tribunal, except for possible
violations the sanctions for which either singly or in the aggregate would not
have a Material Adverse Effect.
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            2.5 Capitalization. Schedule 2.5 attached hereto contains a complete
and accurate description of the authorized, issued and outstanding capital stock
of the Company as of the date thereof (before giving effect to the transactions
contemplated by this Subscription Agreement). The Securities to be sold pursuant
to the Offering Documents have been duly authorized, and when issued and paid
for in accordance with the terms of the Agreements will be duly and validly
issued, fully paid and nonassessable. The outstanding shares of capital stock of
the Company have been duly and validly issued and are fully paid and
nonassessable, have been issued in compliance with all federal and state
securities laws, and were not issued in violation of any preemptive rights or



similar rights to subscribe for or purchase securities. Except as provided in
Schedule 2.5, there are no other outstanding rights (including, without
limitation, preemptive rights), warrants or options to acquire, or instruments
convertible into or exchangeable for, any unissued shares of capital stock or
other equity interest in the Company, or any contract, commitment, agreement,
understanding or arrangement of any kind to which the Company is a party or of
which the Company has knowledge relating to the issuance or sale of any capital
stock of the Company, any such convertible or exchangeable securities, or any
such rights, warrants or options. Without limiting the foregoing, except as
contemplated in connection with the Offering and except as provided in Schedule
2.5, no preemptive right, co-sale right, right of first refusal, registration
right, or other similar right exists with respect to the Securities or the
issuance and sale thereof (other than any such rights for which the Company has
obtained waivers in respect thereof). Except as provided in Schedule 2.5, there
are no stockholders agreements, voting agreements or other similar agreements
with respect to the common stock of the Company to which the Company is a party
or, to the knowledge of the Company, between or among any of the Company's
stockholders. The Company does not have any so-called stockholder rights plan or
"poison pill" and there are no "shark-repellant" charter or bylaw provisions or
so-called "state antitakeover" statutes applicable, in any case, to all or any
portion of the transactions contemplated by the Offering Documents, including,
without limitation, issuance of the Securities.

            2.6 Legal Proceedings. Except as otherwise disclosed in the
Company's filings with the Securities and Exchange Commission, there is no
action, suit, proceeding, or to the knowledge of the Company, inquiry or
investigation before or by any court, public board, governmental agency or
authority, or self-regulatory organization or body pending or, to the knowledge
of the Company, threatened against or affecting the Company or any of its
directors or officers in their capacities as such, wherein an unfavorable
decision, ruling or finding would have a Material Adverse Effect or would
adversely affect the Offering or that would adversely affect the validity or
enforceability of, or the authority or ability of the Company to consummate the
Offering.
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            2.7 Internal Accounting Controls. The Company and each of its
subsidiaries maintains a system of internal accounting controls sufficient to
provide reasonable assurance that (i) transactions are executed in accordance
with management's general or specific authorizations, (ii) transactions are
recorded as necessary to permit preparation of financial statements in
conformity with generally accepted accounting principles and to maintain asset
accountability, (iii) access to assets is permitted only in accordance with
management's general or specific authorization, and (iv) the recorded
accountability for assets is compared with the existing assets at reasonable
intervals and appropriate action is taken with respect to any differences. The
Company has established disclosure controls and procedures for the Company and
designed such disclosure controls and procedures to ensure that material
information relating to the Company, including its subsidiaries, is made known
to the certifying officers by others within those entities. The Company's
certifying officers evaluated the effectiveness of the Company's controls and
procedures as required by the rules of the Securities and Exchange Commission.

            2.8 Governmental Permits, etc. The Company has all necessary
franchises, licenses, certificates and other authorizations from any foreign,
federal, state or local government or governmental agency, department, or body
that are currently necessary for the operation of the business of the Company as
currently conducted, except where the failure to currently possess could not
reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect.

            2.9 Intellectual Property. (i) The Company owns or possesses
sufficient rights to use all material patents, patent rights, trademarks,
copyrights, licenses, inventions, trade secrets, trade names and know-how
(collectively, "Intellectual Property") as owned or possessed by it, or that are
necessary for the conduct of its business as now conducted or as proposed to be
conducted, except where the failure to currently own or possess would not have a
Material Adverse Effect, (ii) the Company has not received any notice of, or has
any knowledge of, any asserted infringement by the Company of, any rights of a
third party with respect to any Intellectual Property that, individually or in
the aggregate, would have a Material Adverse Effect, and (iii) the Company has
not received any notice of, or has no knowledge of, infringement by a third
party with respect to any Intellectual Property rights of the Company that,



individually or in the aggregate, would have a Material Adverse Effect.

            2.10 Financial Statements. The financial statements of the Company
included in the Company's filings with the Securities and Exchange Commission
have been prepared in accordance with U.S. generally accepted accounting
principles, consistently applied, during the periods involved (except as may be
otherwise indicated in such financial statements or the notes thereto, or in the
case of unaudited interim statements, to the extent they do not include
footnotes or are condensed or summary statements) and fairly present in all
material respects the consolidated financial position of the Company and its
consolidated subsidiaries as of the dates thereof and the consolidated results
of their operations and cash flows for the periods then ended (subject, in the
case of unaudited statements, to normal, immaterial year-end audit adjustments).
Except as set forth in the financial statements of the Company included in the
Company's filings with the Securities and Exchange Commission, the Company has
no liabilities, contingent or otherwise, other than (i) liabilities incurred
subsequent to the date of such financial statements in the ordinary course of
business consistent with past practice and (ii) obligations under contracts and
commitments incurred in the ordinary course of business and not required under
U.S. generally accepted accounting principles to be reflected in such financial
statements, in each case that, individually or in the aggregate, are not
material to the financial condition, business, operations, properties, operating
results or prospects of the Company and its subsidiaries taken on a whole.
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            2.11 Disclosure. None of the representations and warranties of the
Company appearing in the Offering Documents, when considered together as a
whole, contains, or on any closing date will contain, any untrue statement of a
material fact or omits, or on any closing date will omit to state any material
fact required to be stated herein or therein in order for the statements herein
or therein, in light of the circumstances under which they were made, not to be
misleading.

      III.  REGISTRATION RIGHTS

            3.1 The Company agrees that if, at any time, and from time to time,
after the date hereof the Board of Directors of the Company (the "Board") shall
authorize the filing of a registration statement under the Securities Act (other
than a registration statement on Form S-8, Form S-4 or any other form that does
not include substantially the same information as would be required in a form
for the general registration of securities) in connection with the proposed
offer of any of its securities by it or any of its stockholders, the Company
shall: (A) promptly notify the Subscriber that such registration statement will
be filed and that the Securities then held by the Subscriber will be included in
such registration statement; (B) cause such registration statement to cover all
of such Securities issued to the Subscriber; (C) use best efforts to cause such
registration statement to become effective as soon as practicable; and (D) take
all other reasonable action necessary under any federal or state law or
regulation of any governmental authority to permit all such Securities that have
been issued to such holder to be sold or otherwise disposed of, and will
maintain such compliance with each such federal and state law and regulation of
any governmental authority for the period necessary for such holder to promptly
effect the proposed sale or other disposition. Notwithstanding any other
provision of this Section 3.1, the Company may at any time, abandon or delay any
registration commenced by the Company. In the event of such an abandonment by
the Company, the Company shall not be required to continue registration of the
Securities, the Holder shall retain the right to request inclusion of shares as
set forth above.

      IV.   MISCELLANEOUS

            4.1 Notice. Any notices, consents, waivers or other communications
required or permitted to be given under the terms of this Subscription Agreement
must be in writing and will be deemed to have been delivered: (a) upon receipt,
when delivered personally, (b) upon receipt, when sent by facsimile (provided
confirmation of transmission is mechanically or electronically generated and
kept on file by the sending party), or (c) one (1) business day after deposit
with an overnight courier service, in each case properly addressed to the party
to receive the same. The addresses and facsimile numbers for such communications
shall be:
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            If to the Company:

            DigiCorp
            100 Wilshire Boulevard, Suite 1500
            Santa Monica, California 90401
            Attn: Katie Queen
            Telephone: (310) 752-1477
            Facsimile: (310) 752-1486

            With a copy to (which shall not constitute notice):

            Sichenzia Ross Friedman Ference LLP
            1065 Avenue of the Americas
            New York, New York 10018
            Attn:  Marc J. Ross, Esq.
            Telephone: (212) 930-9700
            Facsimile: (212) 930-9725

            If to the Subscriber, to its address and facsimile number set forth
at the end of this Subscription Agreement, or to such other address and/or
facsimile number and/or to the attention of such other person as specified by
written notice given to the Company five (5) days prior to the effectiveness of
such change. Written confirmation of receipt (a) given by the recipient of such
notice, consent, waiver or other communication, (b) mechanically or
electronically generated by the sender's facsimile machine containing the time,
date, recipient facsimile number and an image of the first page of such
transmission, or (c) provided by an overnight courier service shall be
rebuttable evidence of personal service, receipt by facsimile or receipt from an
overnight courier service in accordance with clause (a), (b) or (c) above,
respectively.

            4.2 Entire Agreement; Amendment. This Subscription Agreement
supersedes all other prior oral or written agreements between the Subscriber,
the Company, their affiliates and persons acting on their behalf with respect to
the matters discussed herein, and this Subscription Agreement and the
instruments referenced herein contain the entire understanding of the parties
with respect to the matters covered herein and therein and, except as
specifically set forth herein or therein, neither the Company nor the Subscriber
makes any representation, warranty, covenant or undertaking with respect to such
matters. No provision of this Subscription Agreement may be amended or waived
other than by an instrument in writing signed by the Company and the holders of
at least a majority of the Securities then outstanding (determined on an as
exercised to common stock basis) (or if prior to the closing, the Subscribers
purchasing at least a majority of the Securities to be purchased at the
closing). No such amendment shall be effective to the extent that it applies to
less than all of the holders of the Securities then outstanding.

            4.3 Severability. If any provision of this Subscription Agreement
shall be invalid or unenforceable in any jurisdiction, such invalidity or
unenforceability shall not affect the validity or enforceability of the
remainder of this Subscription Agreement in that jurisdiction or the validity or
enforceability of any provision of this Subscription Agreement in any other
jurisdiction.
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            4.4 Governing Law; Jurisdiction; Waiver of Jury Trial. All questions
concerning the construction, validity, enforcement and interpretation of this
Subscription Agreement shall be governed by the internal laws of the State of
California, without giving effect to any choice of law or conflict of law
provision or rule (whether of the State of California or any other
jurisdictions) that would cause the application of the laws of any jurisdictions
other than the State of California. Each party hereby irrevocably submits to the
non-exclusive jurisdiction of the state and federal courts sitting in Los
Angeles County, California for the adjudication of any dispute hereunder or in
connection herewith or with any transaction contemplated hereby or discussed
herein, and hereby irrevocably waives, and agrees not to assert in any suit,
action or proceeding, any claim that it is not personally subject to the
jurisdiction of any such court, that such suit, action or proceeding is brought
in an inconvenient forum or that the venue of such suit, action or proceeding is
improper. Each party hereby irrevocably waives personal service of process and



consents to process being served in any such suit, action or proceeding by
mailing a copy thereof to such party at the address for such notices to it under
this Subscription Agreement and agrees that such service shall constitute good
and sufficient service of process and notice thereof. Nothing contained herein
shall be deemed to limit in any way any right to serve process in any manner
permitted by law. Each party hereby irrevocably waives any right it may have,
and agrees not to request, a jury trial for the adjudication of any dispute
hereunder or in connection with or arising out of this Subscription Agreement or
any transaction contemplated hereby.

            4.5 Headings. The headings of this Subscription Agreement are for
convenience of reference and shall not form part of, or affect the
interpretation of, this Subscription Agreement.

            4.6 Successors And Assigns. This Subscription Agreement shall be
binding upon and inure to the benefit of the parties and their respective
successors and assigns. The Company shall not assign this Subscription Agreement
or any rights or obligations hereunder without the prior written consent of the
holders of at least a majority the Securities then outstanding, except by merger
or consolidation. The Subscriber shall not assign its rights hereunder without
the consent of the Company, which consent shall not be unreasonably withheld.

            4.7 No Third Party Beneficiaries. This Subscription Agreement is
intended for the benefit of the parties hereto and their respective permitted
successors and assigns, and is not for the benefit of, nor may any provision
hereof be enforced by, any other person.

            4.8 Survival. The representations and warranties of the Company and
the Subscriber contained in Articles I and II and the agreements set forth this
Article IV shall survive closing for a period of two years.

            4.9 Further Assurances. Each party shall do and perform, or cause to
be done and performed, all such further acts and things, and shall execute and
deliver all such other agreements, certificates, instruments and documents, as
the other party may reasonably request in order to carry out the intent and
accomplish the purposes of this Subscription Agreement and the consummation of
the transactions contemplated hereby.
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            4.10 No Strict Construction. The language used in this Subscription
Agreement will be deemed to be the language chosen by the parties to express
their mutual intent, and no rules of strict construction will be applied against
any party.

            4.11 Legal Representation. The Subscriber acknowledges that: (a) it
has read this Subscription Agreement and the exhibits hereto; (b) it understands
that the Company has been represented in the preparation, negotiation, and
execution of this Subscription Agreement by Sichenzia Ross Friedman Ference LLP,
counsel to the Company; and (c) it understands the terms and consequences of
this Subscription Agreement and is fully aware of its legal and binding effect.

            4.12 Counterparts. This Subscription Agreement may be executed in
two or more identical counterparts, all of which shall be considered one and the
same agreement and shall become effective when counterparts have been signed by
each party and delivered to the other party; provided that a facsimile signature
shall be considered due execution and shall be binding upon the signatory
thereto with the same force and effect as if the signature were an original, not
a facsimile signature.

                            [Signature page follows.]
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      IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties have executed this Subscription Agreement
as of the day and year first written above.

Bodnar Capital Management, LLC            No. of Shares:  2,941,176
                                                         ----------
______________________________________    No. of Warrants:  3,000,000
                                                           ----------
Name of Subscriber



/s/ Steven J. Bodnar
- ---------------------
Signature

Steven J. Bodnar
- -----------------
Name (Please Print)

Managing Member
- ---------------
Title

- --------------------------------------

- --------------------------------------

- --------------------------------------
Address of Subscriber

- --------------------------------------
Taxpayer Identification Number of
Subscriber

                                          Subscription Accepted:

                                          DIGICORP

                                          By:/s/ Milton "Todd" Ault
                                             -------------------------------
                                          Name:  Milton "Todd" Ault
                                          Title:    Chief Executive Officer
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                                                                       Exhibit A

      THE SECURITIES REPRESENTED HEREBY MAY NOT BE TRANSFERRED UNLESS (I) SUCH
SECURITIES HAVE BEEN REGISTERED FOR SALE PURSUANT TO THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933,
AS AMENDED, (II) SUCH SECURITIES MAY BE SOLD PURSUANT TO RULE 144(K), OR (III)
THE COMPANY HAS RECEIVED AN OPINION OF COUNSEL REASONABLY SATISFACTORY TO IT
THAT SUCH TRANSFER MAY LAWFULLY BE MADE WITHOUT REGISTRATION UNDER THE
SECURITIES ACT OF 1933 OR QUALIFICATION UNDER APPLICABLE STATE SECURITIES LAWS.

      SUBJECT TO THE PROVISIONS OF SECTION 10 HEREOF, THIS WARRANT SHALL BE VOID
AFTER 5:00 P.M. EASTERN TIME ON MAY __, 2010 (the "EXPIRATION DATE").

                                    DIGICORP

                      WARRANT TO PURCHASE 500,000 SHARES OF
                   COMMON STOCK, PAR VALUE $0.001 PER SHARE

      For VALUE RECEIVED, Bodnar Capital Management, LLC ("Warrantholder"), is
entitled to purchase, subject to the provisions of this Warrant, from Digicorp,
a Utah corporation (the "Company"), at any time not later than 5:00 P.M.,
Eastern time, on the Expiration Date (as defined above), at an exercise price
per share equal to $.25 (the exercise price in effect being herein called the
"Warrant Price"), 500,000 shares ("Warrant Shares") of the Company's Common
Stock, par value $0.001 per share ("Common Stock"). The number of Warrant Shares
purchasable upon exercise of this Warrant and the Warrant Price shall be subject
to adjustment from time to time as described herein.

      Section 1. Registration. The Company shall maintain books for the transfer
and registration of the Warrant. Upon the initial issuance of this Warrant, the
Company shall issue and register the Warrant in the name of the Warrantholder.

      Section 2. Transfers. As provided herein, this Warrant may be transferred
only pursuant to a registration statement filed under the Securities Act of
1933, as amended (the "Securities Act"), or an exemption from such registration.
Subject to such restrictions, the Company shall transfer this Warrant from time
to time upon the books to be maintained by the Company for that purpose, upon
surrender thereof for transfer properly endorsed or accompanied by appropriate
instructions for transfer and such other documents as may be reasonably required
by the Company, including, if required by the Company, an opinion of its counsel
to the effect that such transfer is exempt from the registration requirements of
the Securities Act, to establish that such transfer is being made in accordance
with the terms hereof, and a new Warrant shall be issued to the transferee and
the surrendered Warrant shall be canceled by the Company.

      Section 3. Exercise of Warrant. Subject to the provisions hereof, the
Warrantholder may exercise this Warrant in whole or in part at any time prior to
its expiration upon surrender of the Warrant, together with delivery of the duly
executed Warrant exercise form attached hereto as Appendix A (the "Exercise
Agreement") and payment by cash, certified check or wire transfer of funds for
the aggregate Warrant Price for that number of Warrant Shares then being
purchased, to the Company during normal business hours on any business day at
the Company's principal executive offices (or such other office or agency of the
Company as it may designate by notice to the Warrantholder). The Warrant Shares
so purchased shall be deemed to be issued to the Warrantholder or the
Warrantholder's designee, as the record owner of such shares, as of the close of
business on the date on which this Warrant shall have been surrendered (or
evidence of loss, theft or destruction thereof and security or indemnity
satisfactory to the Company), the Warrant Price shall have been paid and the
completed Exercise Agreement shall have been delivered. Certificates for the
Warrant Shares so purchased, representing the aggregate number of shares
specified in the Exercise Agreement, shall be delivered to the Warrantholder
within a reasonable time, not exceeding three (3) business days, after this
Warrant shall have been so exercised. The certificates so delivered shall be in
such denominations as may be requested by the Warrantholder and shall be
registered in the name of the Warrantholder or such other name as shall be
designated by the Warrantholder. If this Warrant shall have been exercised only
in part, then, unless this Warrant has expired, the Company shall, at its
expense, at the time of delivery of such certificates, deliver to the
Warrantholder a new Warrant representing the number of shares with respect to
which this Warrant shall not then have been exercised. As used herein, "business
day" means a day, other than a Saturday or Sunday, on which banks in New York



City are open for the general transaction of business. Each exercise hereof
shall constitute the re-affirmation by the Warrantholder that the
representations and warranties contained in Article I of the Subscription
Agreement (the "Subscription Agreement") dated April __, 2005 between the
Company and the Subscriber thereto are true and correct in all material respects
with respect to the Warrantholder as of the time of such exercise.

      Section 4. Compliance with the Securities Act of 1933. Except as provided
in the Subscription Agreement, the Company may cause the legend set forth on the
first page of this Warrant to be set forth on each Warrant or similar legend on
any security issued or issuable upon exercise of this Warrant, unless counsel
for the Company is of the opinion as to any such security that such legend is
unnecessary.

      Section 5. Payment of Taxes. The Company will pay any documentary stamp
taxes attributable to the initial issuance of Warrant Shares issuable upon the
exercise of the Warrant; provided, however, that the Company shall not be
required to pay any tax or taxes which may be payable in respect of any transfer
involved in the issuance or delivery of any certificates for Warrant Shares in a
name other than that of the Warrantholder in respect of which such shares are
issued, and in such case, the Company shall not be required to issue or deliver
any certificate for Warrant Shares or any Warrant until the person requesting
the same has paid to the Company the amount of such tax or has established to
the Company's reasonable satisfaction that such tax has been paid. The
Warrantholder shall be responsible for income taxes due under federal, state or
other law, if any such tax is due.

      Section 6. Mutilated or Missing Warrants. In case this Warrant shall be
mutilated, lost, stolen, or destroyed, the Company shall issue in exchange and
substitution of and upon cancellation of the mutilated Warrant, or in lieu of
and substitution for the Warrant lost, stolen or destroyed, a new Warrant of
like tenor and for the purchase of a like number of Warrant Shares, but only
upon receipt of evidence reasonably satisfactory to the Company of such loss,
theft or destruction of the Warrant, and with respect to a lost, stolen or
destroyed Warrant, reasonable indemnity or bond with respect thereto, if
requested by the Company.
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      Section 7. Reservation of Common Stock. The Company hereby represents and
warrants that there have been reserved, and the Company shall at all applicable
times keep reserved until issued (if necessary) as contemplated by this Section
7, out of the authorized and unissued shares of Common Stock, sufficient shares
to provide for the exercise of the rights of purchase represented by this
Warrant. The Company agrees that all Warrant Shares issued upon due exercise of
the Warrant shall be, at the time of delivery of the certificates for such
Warrant Shares, duly authorized, validly issued, fully paid and non-assessable
shares of Common Stock of the Company.

      Section 8. Adjustments. Subject and pursuant to the provisions of this
Section 8, unless waived in a particular case by the Warrantholder, the Warrant
Price and number of Warrant Shares subject to this Warrant shall be subject to
adjustment from time to time as set forth hereinafter.

            (a) If the Company shall, at any time or from time to time while
this Warrant is outstanding, pay a dividend or make a distribution on its Common
Stock in shares of Common Stock, subdivide its outstanding shares of Common
Stock into a greater number of shares or combine its outstanding shares of
Common Stock into a smaller number of shares or issue by reclassification of its
outstanding shares of Common Stock any shares of its capital stock (including
any such reclassification in connection with a consolidation or merger in which
the Company is the continuing corporation), then the number of Warrant Shares
purchasable upon exercise of the Warrant and the Warrant Price in effect
immediately prior to the date upon which such change shall become effective,
shall be adjusted by the Company so that the Warrantholder thereafter exercising
the Warrant shall be entitled to receive the number of shares of Common Stock or
other capital stock which the Warrantholder would have received if the Warrant
had been exercised immediately prior to such event upon payment of a Warrant
Price that has been adjusted to reflect a fair allocation of the economics of
such event to the Warrantholder. Such adjustments shall be made successively
whenever any event listed above shall occur.

            (b) If any capital reorganization, reclassification of the capital



stock of the Company, consolidation or merger of the Company with another
corporation in which the Company is not the survivor, or sale, transfer or other
disposition of all or substantially all of the Company's assets to another
corporation shall be effected, then, as a condition of such reorganization,
reclassification, consolidation, merger, sale, transfer or other disposition,
lawful and adequate provision shall be made whereby each Warrantholder shall
thereafter have the right to purchase and receive upon the basis and upon the
terms and conditions herein specified and in lieu of the Warrant Shares
immediately theretofore issuable upon exercise of the Warrant, such shares of
stock, securities or assets as would have been issuable or payable with respect
to or in exchange for a number of Warrant Shares equal to the number of Warrant
Shares immediately theretofore issuable upon exercise of the Warrant, had such
reorganization, reclassification, consolidation, merger, sale, transfer or other
disposition not taken place, and in any such case appropriate provision shall be
made with respect to the rights and interests of each Warrantholder to the end
that the provisions hereof (including, without limitation, provision for
adjustment of the Warrant Price) shall thereafter be applicable, as nearly
equivalent as may be practicable in relation to any shares of stock, securities
or assets thereafter deliverable upon the exercise hereof. The Company shall not
effect any such consolidation, merger, sale, transfer or other disposition
unless prior to or simultaneously with the consummation thereof the successor
corporation (if other than the Company) resulting from such consolidation or
merger, or the corporation purchasing or otherwise acquiring such assets or
other appropriate corporation or entity shall assume the obligation to deliver
to the Warrantholder, at the last address of the Warrantholder appearing on the
books of the Company, such shares of stock, securities or assets as, in
accordance with the foregoing provisions, the Warrantholder may be entitled to
purchase, and the other obligations under this Warrant. The provisions of this
paragraph (b) shall similarly apply to successive reorganizations,
reclassifications, consolidations, mergers, sales, transfers or other
dispositions.
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            (c) In case the Company shall fix a payment date for the making of a
distribution to all holders of Common Stock (including any such distribution
made in connection with a consolidation or merger in which the Company is the
continuing corporation) of evidences of indebtedness or assets (other than cash
dividends or cash distributions payable out of consolidated earnings or earned
surplus or dividends or distributions referred to in Section 8(a)), or
subscription rights or warrants, the Warrant Price to be in effect after such
payment date shall be determined by multiplying the Warrant Price in effect
immediately prior to such payment date by a fraction, the numerator of which
shall be the total number of shares of Common Stock outstanding multiplied by
the Market Price (as defined below) per share of Common Stock immediately prior
to such payment date, less the fair market value (as determined by the Company's
Board of Directors in good faith) of said assets or evidences of indebtedness so
distributed, or of such subscription rights or warrants, and the denominator of
which shall be the total number of shares of Common Stock outstanding multiplied
by such Market Price per share of Common Stock immediately prior to such payment
date. "Market Price" as of a particular date (the "Valuation Date") shall mean
the following: (a) if the Common Stock is then listed on a national stock
exchange, the closing sale price of one share of Common Stock on such exchange
on the last trading day prior to the Valuation Date; (b) if the Common Stock is
then quoted on The Nasdaq Stock Market, Inc. ("Nasdaq"), the National
Association of Securities Dealers, Inc. OTC Bulletin Board (the "Bulletin
Board") or such similar exchange or association, the closing sale price of one
share of Common Stock on Nasdaq, the Bulletin Board or such other exchange or
association on the last trading day prior to the Valuation Date or, if no such
closing sale price is available, the average of the high bid and the low asked
price quoted thereon on the last trading day prior to the Valuation Date; or (c)
if the Common Stock is not then listed on a national stock exchange or quoted on
Nasdaq, the Bulletin Board or such other exchange or association, the fair
market value of one share of Common Stock as of the Valuation Date, shall be
determined in good faith by the Board of Directors of the Company and the
Warrantholder. If the Common Stock is not then listed on a national securities
exchange, the Bulletin Board or such other exchange or association, the Board of
Directors of the Company shall respond promptly, in writing, to an inquiry by
the Warrantholder prior to the exercise hereunder as to the fair market value of
a share of Common Stock as determined by the Board of Directors of the Company.
In the event that the Board of Directors of the Company and the Warrantholder
are unable to agree upon the fair market value in respect of subpart (c) hereof,
the Company and the Warrantholder shall jointly select an appraiser, who is



experienced in such matters. The decision of such appraiser shall be final and
conclusive, and the cost of such appraiser shall be borne equally by the Company
and the Warrantholder. Such adjustment shall be made successively whenever such
a payment date is fixed.
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            (d) An adjustment to the Warrant Price shall become effective
immediately after the payment date in the case of each dividend or distribution
and immediately after the effective date of each other event which requires an
adjustment.

            (e) In the event that, as a result of an adjustment made pursuant to
this Section 8, the Warrantholder shall become entitled to receive any shares of
capital stock of the Company other than shares of Common Stock, the number of
such other shares so receivable upon exercise of this Warrant shall be subject
thereafter to adjustment from time to time in a manner and on terms as nearly
equivalent as practicable to the provisions with respect to the Warrant Shares
contained in this Warrant.

      Section 9. Fractional Interest. The Company shall not be required to issue
fractions of Warrant Shares upon the exercise of this Warrant. If any fractional
share of Common Stock would, except for the provisions of the first sentence of
this Section 9, be deliverable upon such exercise, the Company, in lieu of
delivering such fractional share, shall pay to the exercising Warrantholder an
amount in cash equal to the Market Price of such fractional share of Common
Stock on the date of exercise.

      Section 10. Benefits. Nothing in this Warrant shall be construed to give
any person, firm or corporation (other than the Company and the Warrantholder)
any legal or equitable right, remedy or claim, it being agreed that this Warrant
shall be for the sole and exclusive benefit of the Company and the
Warrantholder.

      Section 11. Notices to Warrantholder. Upon the happening of any event
requiring an adjustment of the Warrant Price, the Company shall promptly give
written notice thereof to the Warrantholder at the address appearing in the
records of the Company, stating the adjusted Warrant Price and the adjusted
number of Warrant Shares resulting from such event and setting forth in
reasonable detail the method of calculation and the facts upon which such
calculation is based. Failure to give such notice to the Warrantholder or any
defect therein shall not affect the legality or validity of the subject
adjustment.

      Section 12. Notices. Unless otherwise provided, any notice required or
permitted under this Warrant shall be given in writing and shall be deemed
effectively given as hereinafter described (i) if given by personal delivery,
then such notice shall be deemed given upon such delivery, (ii) if given by
telex or facsimile, then such notice shall be deemed given upon receipt of
confirmation of complete transmittal, (iii) if given by mail, then such notice
shall be deemed given upon the earlier of (A) receipt of such notice by the
recipient or (B) three days after such notice is deposited in first class mail,
postage prepaid, and (iv) if given by an internationally recognized overnight
air courier, then such notice shall be deemed given one business day after
delivery to such carrier. All notices shall be addressed as follows: if to the
Warrantholder, at its address as set forth in the Company's books and records
and, if to the Company, at the address as follows, or at such other address as
the Warrantholder or the Company may designate by ten days' advance written
notice to the other:
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                  If to the Company:

                        Digicorp
                        100 Wilshire Boulevard, Suite 1500
                        Santa Monica, California 90401
                        Attn: Katie Queen
                        Telephone: (310) 752-1477
                        Facsimile: (310) 752-1486

                  With a copy to (which shall not constitute notice):



                        Sichenzia Ross Friedman Ference LLP
                        1065 Avenue of the Americas
                        New York, New York 10018
                        Attention: Marc J. Ross, Esq.
                        Telephone: (212) 930-9700
                        Facsimile: (212) 930-9725

      Section 13. Registration Rights. The initial Warrantholder is entitled to
the benefit of certain registration rights with respect to the shares of Common
Stock issuable upon the exercise of this Warrant as provided in the Article III
of the Subscription Agreement, and any subsequent Warrantholder may be entitled
to such rights.

      Section 14. Successors. All the covenants and provisions hereof by or for
the benefit of the Warrantholder shall bind and inure to the benefit of its
respective successors and assigns hereunder.

      Section 15. Governing Law; Consent to Jurisdiction; Waiver of Jury Trial.
This Warrant shall be governed by, and construed in accordance with, the
internal laws of the State of California, without reference to the choice of law
provisions thereof. The Company and, by accepting this Warrant, the
Warrantholder, each irrevocably submits to the exclusive jurisdiction of the
courts of the State of California located in Los Angeles County and federal
courts located in Los Angeles County, California for the purpose of any suit,
action, proceeding or judgment relating to or arising out of this Warrant and
the transactions contemplated hereby. Service of process in connection with any
such suit, action or proceeding may be served on each party hereto anywhere in
the world by the same methods as are specified for the giving of notices under
this Warrant. The Company and, by accepting this Warrant, the Warrantholder,
each irrevocably consents to the jurisdiction of any such court in any such
suit, action or proceeding and to the laying of venue in such court. The Company
and, by accepting this Warrant, the Warrantholder, each irrevocably waives any
objection to the laying of venue of any such suit, action or proceeding brought
in such courts and irrevocably waives any claim that any such suit, action or
proceeding brought in any such court has been brought in an inconvenient forum.
EACH OF THE COMPANY AND, BY ITS ACCEPTANCE HEREOF, THE WARRANTHOLDER HEREBY
WAIVES ANY RIGHT TO REQUEST A TRIAL BY JURY IN ANY LITIGATION WITH RESPECT TO
THIS WARRANT AND REPRESENTS THAT COUNSEL HAS BEEN CONSULTED SPECIFICALLY AS TO
THIS WAIVER.
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      Section 16. Call Provisions.

            (a) Subject to the provisions of clause (b) below, in the event that
the closing sales price of a share of Common Stock as traded on the OTC Bulletin
Board (or such other exchange or stock market on which the Common Stock may then
be listed or quoted) equals or exceeds $0.325 (appropriately adjusted for any
stock split, reverse stock split, stock dividend or other reclassification or
combination of the Common Stock occurring after the date hereof) for at least
five (5) consecutive trading days (the "Trading Condition"), the Company, upon
thirty (30) days prior written notice (the "Notice Period") given to the
Warrantholder, may call this Warrant at a redemption price equal to $0.01 per
share of Common Stock then purchasable pursuant to this Warrant. Notwithstanding
any such notice by the Company, the Warrantholder shall have the right to
exercise this Warrant prior to the end of the Notice Period.

            (b) In connection with any transfer or exchange of less than all of
this Warrant, the transferring Warrantholder shall deliver to the Company an
agreement or instrument executed by the transferring Warrantholder and the new
Warrantholder allocating between them on whatever basis they may determine in
their sole discretion any subsequent call of this Warrant by the Company, such
that after giving effect to such transfer the Company shall have the right to
call the same number of Warrants that it would have had if the transfer or
exchange had not occurred.

      Section 17. No Rights as Stockholder. Prior to the exercise of this
Warrant, the Warrantholder shall not have or exercise any rights as a
stockholder of the Company by virtue of its ownership of this Warrant.

      Section 18. Amendment; Waiver. Any term of this Warrant may be amended or
waived upon the written consent of the Company and the holder of the Warrant.



      Section 19. Section Headings. The section headings in this Warrant are for
the convenience of the Company and the Warrantholder and in no way alter,
modify, amend, limit or restrict the provisions hereof.

                 [REMAINDER OF PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK]
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      IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Company has caused this Warrant to be duly
executed, as of the 18th day of May 2005.

                                    DIGICORP

                                    By:  /s/ Milton "Todd" Ault, III
                                         --------------------------------
                                    Name: Milton "Todd" Ault, III
                                    Title: Chief Executive Officer
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                                   APPENDIX A
                                    DIGICORP
                              WARRANT EXERCISE FORM

To Digicorp:

      The undersigned hereby irrevocably elects to exercise the right of
purchase represented by the within Warrant ("Warrant") for, and to purchase
thereunder by the payment of the Warrant Price and surrender of the Warrant,
_______________ shares of Common Stock ("Warrant Shares") provided for therein,
and requests that certificates for the Warrant Shares be issued as follows:

                 ---------------------------------------
                 Name
                 ---------------------------------------
                 ---------------------------------------
                 Address
                 ---------------------------------------

                 ---------------------------------------
                 Federal Tax ID or Social Security No.

      and delivered by (certified    mail   to   the   above    address,    or
(electronically  (provide DWAC Instructions:  ___________________),  or (other
(specify):                                              ______________________
- -----------------------------------------------------------------------),
and, if the number of Warrant Shares shall not be all the Warrant Shares
purchasable upon exercise of the Warrant, that a new Warrant for the balance of
the Warrant Shares purchasable upon exercise of this Warrant be registered in
the name of the undersigned Warrantholder or the undersigned's Assignee as below
indicated and delivered to the address stated below.

Dated: ___________________, ____

Note: The signature must correspond with the name of the Warrantholder as
written on the first page of the Warrant in every particular, without alteration
or enlargement or any change whatever, unless the Warrant has been assigned.

                       Warrant Signature:
                                               ------------------------------

                       Name (please print):
                                               ------------------------------

                                               ------------------------------
                                               ------------------------------
                                               Address

                                               ------------------------------



                                               Federal Identification or
                                               Social Security No.

                                               Assignee:

                                               ------------------------------
                                               ------------------------------
                                               ------------------------------



                                                                       Exhibit B

      THE SECURITIES REPRESENTED HEREBY MAY NOT BE TRANSFERRED UNLESS (I) SUCH
SECURITIES HAVE BEEN REGISTERED FOR SALE PURSUANT TO THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933,
AS AMENDED, (II) SUCH SECURITIES MAY BE SOLD PURSUANT TO RULE 144(K), OR (III)
THE COMPANY HAS RECEIVED AN OPINION OF COUNSEL REASONABLY SATISFACTORY TO IT
THAT SUCH TRANSFER MAY LAWFULLY BE MADE WITHOUT REGISTRATION UNDER THE
SECURITIES ACT OF 1933 OR QUALIFICATION UNDER APPLICABLE STATE SECURITIES LAWS.

      SUBJECT TO THE PROVISIONS OF SECTION 10 HEREOF, THIS WARRANT SHALL BE VOID
AFTER 5:00 P.M. EASTERN TIME ON MAY __, 2010 (the "EXPIRATION DATE").

                                    DIGICORP

                      WARRANT TO PURCHASE 500,000 SHARES OF
                   COMMON STOCK, PAR VALUE $0.001 PER SHARE

      For VALUE RECEIVED, Bodnar Capital Management, LLC ("Warrantholder"), is
entitled to purchase, subject to the provisions of this Warrant, from Digicorp,
a Utah corporation (the "Company"), at any time not later than 5:00 P.M.,
Eastern time, on the Expiration Date (as defined above), at an exercise price
per share equal to $.35 (the exercise price in effect being herein called the
"Warrant Price"), 500,000 shares ("Warrant Shares") of the Company's Common
Stock, par value $0.001 per share ("Common Stock"). The number of Warrant Shares
purchasable upon exercise of this Warrant and the Warrant Price shall be subject
to adjustment from time to time as described herein.

      Section 1. Registration. The Company shall maintain books for the transfer
and registration of the Warrant. Upon the initial issuance of this Warrant, the
Company shall issue and register the Warrant in the name of the Warrantholder.

      Section 2. Transfers. As provided herein, this Warrant may be transferred
only pursuant to a registration statement filed under the Securities Act of
1933, as amended (the "Securities Act"), or an exemption from such registration.
Subject to such restrictions, the Company shall transfer this Warrant from time
to time upon the books to be maintained by the Company for that purpose, upon
surrender thereof for transfer properly endorsed or accompanied by appropriate
instructions for transfer and such other documents as may be reasonably required
by the Company, including, if required by the Company, an opinion of its counsel
to the effect that such transfer is exempt from the registration requirements of
the Securities Act, to establish that such transfer is being made in accordance
with the terms hereof, and a new Warrant shall be issued to the transferee and
the surrendered Warrant shall be canceled by the Company.

      Section 3. Exercise of Warrant. Subject to the provisions hereof, the
Warrantholder may exercise this Warrant in whole or in part at any time prior to
its expiration upon surrender of the Warrant, together with delivery of the duly
executed Warrant exercise form attached hereto as Appendix A (the "Exercise
Agreement") and payment by cash, certified check or wire transfer of funds for
the aggregate Warrant Price for that number of Warrant Shares then being
purchased, to the Company during normal business hours on any business day at
the Company's principal executive offices (or such other office or agency of the
Company as it may designate by notice to the Warrantholder). The Warrant Shares
so purchased shall be deemed to be issued to the Warrantholder or the
Warrantholder's designee, as the record owner of such shares, as of the close of
business on the date on which this Warrant shall have been surrendered (or
evidence of loss, theft or destruction thereof and security or indemnity
satisfactory to the Company), the Warrant Price shall have been paid and the
completed Exercise Agreement shall have been delivered. Certificates for the
Warrant Shares so purchased, representing the aggregate number of shares
specified in the Exercise Agreement, shall be delivered to the Warrantholder
within a reasonable time, not exceeding three (3) business days, after this
Warrant shall have been so exercised. The certificates so delivered shall be in
such denominations as may be requested by the Warrantholder and shall be
registered in the name of the Warrantholder or such other name as shall be
designated by the Warrantholder. If this Warrant shall have been exercised only
in part, then, unless this Warrant has expired, the Company shall, at its
expense, at the time of delivery of such certificates, deliver to the
Warrantholder a new Warrant representing the number of shares with respect to
which this Warrant shall not then have been exercised. As used herein, "business
day" means a day, other than a Saturday or Sunday, on which banks in New York



City are open for the general transaction of business. Each exercise hereof
shall constitute the re-affirmation by the Warrantholder that the
representations and warranties contained in Article I of the Subscription
Agreement (the "Subscription Agreement") dated April __, 2005 between the
Company and the Subscriber thereto are true and correct in all material respects
with respect to the Warrantholder as of the time of such exercise.

      Section 4. Compliance with the Securities Act of 1933. Except as provided
in the Subscription Agreement, the Company may cause the legend set forth on the
first page of this Warrant to be set forth on each Warrant or similar legend on
any security issued or issuable upon exercise of this Warrant, unless counsel
for the Company is of the opinion as to any such security that such legend is
unnecessary.

      Section 5. Payment of Taxes. The Company will pay any documentary stamp
taxes attributable to the initial issuance of Warrant Shares issuable upon the
exercise of the Warrant; provided, however, that the Company shall not be
required to pay any tax or taxes which may be payable in respect of any transfer
involved in the issuance or delivery of any certificates for Warrant Shares in a
name other than that of the Warrantholder in respect of which such shares are
issued, and in such case, the Company shall not be required to issue or deliver
any certificate for Warrant Shares or any Warrant until the person requesting
the same has paid to the Company the amount of such tax or has established to
the Company's reasonable satisfaction that such tax has been paid. The
Warrantholder shall be responsible for income taxes due under federal, state or
other law, if any such tax is due.

      Section 6. Mutilated or Missing Warrants. In case this Warrant shall be
mutilated, lost, stolen, or destroyed, the Company shall issue in exchange and
substitution of and upon cancellation of the mutilated Warrant, or in lieu of
and substitution for the Warrant lost, stolen or destroyed, a new Warrant of
like tenor and for the purchase of a like number of Warrant Shares, but only
upon receipt of evidence reasonably satisfactory to the Company of such loss,
theft or destruction of the Warrant, and with respect to a lost, stolen or
destroyed Warrant, reasonable indemnity or bond with respect thereto, if
requested by the Company.
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      Section 7. Reservation of Common Stock. The Company hereby represents and
warrants that there have been reserved, and the Company shall at all applicable
times keep reserved until issued (if necessary) as contemplated by this Section
7, out of the authorized and unissued shares of Common Stock, sufficient shares
to provide for the exercise of the rights of purchase represented by this
Warrant. The Company agrees that all Warrant Shares issued upon due exercise of
the Warrant shall be, at the time of delivery of the certificates for such
Warrant Shares, duly authorized, validly issued, fully paid and non-assessable
shares of Common Stock of the Company.

      Section 8. Adjustments. Subject and pursuant to the provisions of this
Section 8, unless waived in a particular case by the Warrantholder, the Warrant
Price and number of Warrant Shares subject to this Warrant shall be subject to
adjustment from time to time as set forth hereinafter.

            (a) If the Company shall, at any time or from time to time while
this Warrant is outstanding, pay a dividend or make a distribution on its Common
Stock in shares of Common Stock, subdivide its outstanding shares of Common
Stock into a greater number of shares or combine its outstanding shares of
Common Stock into a smaller number of shares or issue by reclassification of its
outstanding shares of Common Stock any shares of its capital stock (including
any such reclassification in connection with a consolidation or merger in which
the Company is the continuing corporation), then the number of Warrant Shares
purchasable upon exercise of the Warrant and the Warrant Price in effect
immediately prior to the date upon which such change shall become effective,
shall be adjusted by the Company so that the Warrantholder thereafter exercising
the Warrant shall be entitled to receive the number of shares of Common Stock or
other capital stock which the Warrantholder would have received if the Warrant
had been exercised immediately prior to such event upon payment of a Warrant
Price that has been adjusted to reflect a fair allocation of the economics of
such event to the Warrantholder. Such adjustments shall be made successively
whenever any event listed above shall occur.

            (b) If any capital reorganization, reclassification of the capital



stock of the Company, consolidation or merger of the Company with another
corporation in which the Company is not the survivor, or sale, transfer or other
disposition of all or substantially all of the Company's assets to another
corporation shall be effected, then, as a condition of such reorganization,
reclassification, consolidation, merger, sale, transfer or other disposition,
lawful and adequate provision shall be made whereby each Warrantholder shall
thereafter have the right to purchase and receive upon the basis and upon the
terms and conditions herein specified and in lieu of the Warrant Shares
immediately theretofore issuable upon exercise of the Warrant, such shares of
stock, securities or assets as would have been issuable or payable with respect
to or in exchange for a number of Warrant Shares equal to the number of Warrant
Shares immediately theretofore issuable upon exercise of the Warrant, had such
reorganization, reclassification, consolidation, merger, sale, transfer or other
disposition not taken place, and in any such case appropriate provision shall be
made with respect to the rights and interests of each Warrantholder to the end
that the provisions hereof (including, without limitation, provision for
adjustment of the Warrant Price) shall thereafter be applicable, as nearly
equivalent as may be practicable in relation to any shares of stock, securities
or assets thereafter deliverable upon the exercise hereof. The Company shall not
effect any such consolidation, merger, sale, transfer or other disposition
unless prior to or simultaneously with the consummation thereof the successor
corporation (if other than the Company) resulting from such consolidation or
merger, or the corporation purchasing or otherwise acquiring such assets or
other appropriate corporation or entity shall assume the obligation to deliver
to the Warrantholder, at the last address of the Warrantholder appearing on the
books of the Company, such shares of stock, securities or assets as, in
accordance with the foregoing provisions, the Warrantholder may be entitled to
purchase, and the other obligations under this Warrant. The provisions of this
paragraph (b) shall similarly apply to successive reorganizations,
reclassifications, consolidations, mergers, sales, transfers or other
dispositions.
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            (c) In case the Company shall fix a payment date for the making of a
distribution to all holders of Common Stock (including any such distribution
made in connection with a consolidation or merger in which the Company is the
continuing corporation) of evidences of indebtedness or assets (other than cash
dividends or cash distributions payable out of consolidated earnings or earned
surplus or dividends or distributions referred to in Section 8(a)), or
subscription rights or warrants, the Warrant Price to be in effect after such
payment date shall be determined by multiplying the Warrant Price in effect
immediately prior to such payment date by a fraction, the numerator of which
shall be the total number of shares of Common Stock outstanding multiplied by
the Market Price (as defined below) per share of Common Stock immediately prior
to such payment date, less the fair market value (as determined by the Company's
Board of Directors in good faith) of said assets or evidences of indebtedness so
distributed, or of such subscription rights or warrants, and the denominator of
which shall be the total number of shares of Common Stock outstanding multiplied
by such Market Price per share of Common Stock immediately prior to such payment
date. "Market Price" as of a particular date (the "Valuation Date") shall mean
the following: (a) if the Common Stock is then listed on a national stock
exchange, the closing sale price of one share of Common Stock on such exchange
on the last trading day prior to the Valuation Date; (b) if the Common Stock is
then quoted on The Nasdaq Stock Market, Inc. ("Nasdaq"), the National
Association of Securities Dealers, Inc. OTC Bulletin Board (the "Bulletin
Board") or such similar exchange or association, the closing sale price of one
share of Common Stock on Nasdaq, the Bulletin Board or such other exchange or
association on the last trading day prior to the Valuation Date or, if no such
closing sale price is available, the average of the high bid and the low asked
price quoted thereon on the last trading day prior to the Valuation Date; or (c)
if the Common Stock is not then listed on a national stock exchange or quoted on
Nasdaq, the Bulletin Board or such other exchange or association, the fair
market value of one share of Common Stock as of the Valuation Date, shall be
determined in good faith by the Board of Directors of the Company and the
Warrantholder. If the Common Stock is not then listed on a national securities
exchange, the Bulletin Board or such other exchange or association, the Board of
Directors of the Company shall respond promptly, in writing, to an inquiry by
the Warrantholder prior to the exercise hereunder as to the fair market value of
a share of Common Stock as determined by the Board of Directors of the Company.
In the event that the Board of Directors of the Company and the Warrantholder
are unable to agree upon the fair market value in respect of subpart (c) hereof,
the Company and the Warrantholder shall jointly select an appraiser, who is



experienced in such matters. The decision of such appraiser shall be final and
conclusive, and the cost of such appraiser shall be borne equally by the Company
and the Warrantholder. Such adjustment shall be made successively whenever such
a payment date is fixed.
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            (d) An adjustment to the Warrant Price shall become effective
immediately after the payment date in the case of each dividend or distribution
and immediately after the effective date of each other event which requires an
adjustment.

            (e) In the event that, as a result of an adjustment made pursuant to
this Section 8, the Warrantholder shall become entitled to receive any shares of
capital stock of the Company other than shares of Common Stock, the number of
such other shares so receivable upon exercise of this Warrant shall be subject
thereafter to adjustment from time to time in a manner and on terms as nearly
equivalent as practicable to the provisions with respect to the Warrant Shares
contained in this Warrant.

      Section 9. Fractional Interest. The Company shall not be required to issue
fractions of Warrant Shares upon the exercise of this Warrant. If any fractional
share of Common Stock would, except for the provisions of the first sentence of
this Section 9, be deliverable upon such exercise, the Company, in lieu of
delivering such fractional share, shall pay to the exercising Warrantholder an
amount in cash equal to the Market Price of such fractional share of Common
Stock on the date of exercise.

      Section 10. Benefits. Nothing in this Warrant shall be construed to give
any person, firm or corporation (other than the Company and the Warrantholder)
any legal or equitable right, remedy or claim, it being agreed that this Warrant
shall be for the sole and exclusive benefit of the Company and the
Warrantholder.

      Section 11. Notices to Warrantholder. Upon the happening of any event
requiring an adjustment of the Warrant Price, the Company shall promptly give
written notice thereof to the Warrantholder at the address appearing in the
records of the Company, stating the adjusted Warrant Price and the adjusted
number of Warrant Shares resulting from such event and setting forth in
reasonable detail the method of calculation and the facts upon which such
calculation is based. Failure to give such notice to the Warrantholder or any
defect therein shall not affect the legality or validity of the subject
adjustment.

      Section 12. Notices. Unless otherwise provided, any notice required or
permitted under this Warrant shall be given in writing and shall be deemed
effectively given as hereinafter described (i) if given by personal delivery,
then such notice shall be deemed given upon such delivery, (ii) if given by
telex or facsimile, then such notice shall be deemed given upon receipt of
confirmation of complete transmittal, (iii) if given by mail, then such notice
shall be deemed given upon the earlier of (A) receipt of such notice by the
recipient or (B) three days after such notice is deposited in first class mail,
postage prepaid, and (iv) if given by an internationally recognized overnight
air courier, then such notice shall be deemed given one business day after
delivery to such carrier. All notices shall be addressed as follows: if to the
Warrantholder, at its address as set forth in the Company's books and records
and, if to the Company, at the address as follows, or at such other address as
the Warrantholder or the Company may designate by ten days' advance written
notice to the other:
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                  If to the Company:

                        Digicorp
                        100 Wilshire Boulevard, Suite 1500
                        Santa Monica, California 90401
                        Attn: Katie Queen
                        Telephone: (310) 752-1477
                        Facsimile: (310) 752-1486

                  With a copy to (which shall not constitute notice):



                        Sichenzia Ross Friedman Ference LLP
                        1065 Avenue of the Americas
                        New York, New York 10018
                        Attention: Marc J. Ross, Esq.
                        Telephone: (212) 930-9700
                        Facsimile: (212) 930-9725

      Section 13. Registration Rights. The initial Warrantholder is entitled to
the benefit of certain registration rights with respect to the shares of Common
Stock issuable upon the exercise of this Warrant as provided in the Article III
of the Subscription Agreement, and any subsequent Warrantholder may be entitled
to such rights.

      Section 14. Successors. All the covenants and provisions hereof by or for
the benefit of the Warrantholder shall bind and inure to the benefit of its
respective successors and assigns hereunder.

      Section 15. Governing Law; Consent to Jurisdiction; Waiver of Jury Trial.
This Warrant shall be governed by, and construed in accordance with, the
internal laws of the State of California, without reference to the choice of law
provisions thereof. The Company and, by accepting this Warrant, the
Warrantholder, each irrevocably submits to the exclusive jurisdiction of the
courts of the State of California located in Los Angeles County and federal
courts located in Los Angeles County, California for the purpose of any suit,
action, proceeding or judgment relating to or arising out of this Warrant and
the transactions contemplated hereby. Service of process in connection with any
such suit, action or proceeding may be served on each party hereto anywhere in
the world by the same methods as are specified for the giving of notices under
this Warrant. The Company and, by accepting this Warrant, the Warrantholder,
each irrevocably consents to the jurisdiction of any such court in any such
suit, action or proceeding and to the laying of venue in such court. The Company
and, by accepting this Warrant, the Warrantholder, each irrevocably waives any
objection to the laying of venue of any such suit, action or proceeding brought
in such courts and irrevocably waives any claim that any such suit, action or
proceeding brought in any such court has been brought in an inconvenient forum.
EACH OF THE COMPANY AND, BY ITS ACCEPTANCE HEREOF, THE WARRANTHOLDER HEREBY
WAIVES ANY RIGHT TO REQUEST A TRIAL BY JURY IN ANY LITIGATION WITH RESPECT TO
THIS WARRANT AND REPRESENTS THAT COUNSEL HAS BEEN CONSULTED SPECIFICALLY AS TO
THIS WAIVER.
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      Section 16. Call Provisions.

            (a) Subject to the provisions of clause (b) below, in the event that
the closing sales price of a share of Common Stock as traded on the OTC Bulletin
Board (or such other exchange or stock market on which the Common Stock may then
be listed or quoted) equals or exceeds $0.455 (appropriately adjusted for any
stock split, reverse stock split, stock dividend or other reclassification or
combination of the Common Stock occurring after the date hereof) for at least
five (5) consecutive trading days (the "Trading Condition"), the Company, upon
thirty (30) days prior written notice (the "Notice Period") given to the
Warrantholder, may call this Warrant at a redemption price equal to $0.01 per
share of Common Stock then purchasable pursuant to this Warrant. Notwithstanding
any such notice by the Company, the Warrantholder shall have the right to
exercise this Warrant prior to the end of the Notice Period.

            (b) In connection with any transfer or exchange of less than all of
this Warrant, the transferring Warrantholder shall deliver to the Company an
agreement or instrument executed by the transferring Warrantholder and the new
Warrantholder allocating between them on whatever basis they may determine in
their sole discretion any subsequent call of this Warrant by the Company, such
that after giving effect to such transfer the Company shall have the right to
call the same number of Warrants that it would have had if the transfer or
exchange had not occurred.

      Section 17. No Rights as Stockholder. Prior to the exercise of this
Warrant, the Warrantholder shall not have or exercise any rights as a
stockholder of the Company by virtue of its ownership of this Warrant.

      Section 18. Amendment; Waiver. Any term of this Warrant may be amended or
waived upon the written consent of the Company and the holder of the Warrant.



      Section 19. Section Headings. The section headings in this Warrant are for
the convenience of the Company and the Warrantholder and in no way alter,
modify, amend, limit or restrict the provisions hereof.

                 [REMAINDER OF PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK]
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      IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Company has caused this Warrant to be duly
executed, as of the 18th day of May 2005.

                                    DIGICORP

                                    By:  /s/ Milton "Todd" Ault, III
                                         ---------------------------------------
                                    Name: Milton "Todd" Ault, III
                                    Title: Chief Executive Officer
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                                   APPENDIX A
                                    DIGICORP
                              WARRANT EXERCISE FORM

To Digicorp:

      The undersigned hereby irrevocably elects to exercise the right of
purchase represented by the within Warrant ("Warrant") for, and to purchase
thereunder by the payment of the Warrant Price and surrender of the Warrant,
_______________ shares of Common Stock ("Warrant Shares") provided for therein,
and requests that certificates for the Warrant Shares be issued as follows:

                        ------------------------------------------
                        Name

                        ------------------------------------------
                        ------------------------------------------
                        Address

                        ------------------------------------------
                        Federal Tax ID or Social Security No.

      and delivered by (certified    mail   to   the   above    address,    or
(electronically  (provide DWAC Instructions:  ___________________),  or (other
(specify):                                              ______________________
- -----------------------------------------------------------------------),
and, if the number of Warrant Shares shall not be all the Warrant Shares
purchasable upon exercise of the Warrant, that a new Warrant for the balance of
the Warrant Shares purchasable upon exercise of this Warrant be registered in
the name of the undersigned Warrantholder or the undersigned's Assignee as below
indicated and delivered to the address stated below.

Dated: ___________________, ____

Note: The signature must correspond with the name of the Warrantholder as
written on the first page of the Warrant in every particular, without alteration
or enlargement or any change whatever, unless the Warrant has been assigned.

                         Warrant Signature:
                                                 ------------------------------

                         Name (please print):
                                                 ------------------------------

                                                 ------------------------------
                                                 ------------------------------
                                                 Address



                                                 ------------------------------
                                                 Federal Identification or
                                                 Social Security No.

                                                 Assignee:

                                                 ------------------------------
                                                 ------------------------------
                                                 ------------------------------



                                                                       Exhibit C

      THE SECURITIES REPRESENTED HEREBY MAY NOT BE TRANSFERRED UNLESS (I) SUCH
SECURITIES HAVE BEEN REGISTERED FOR SALE PURSUANT TO THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933,
AS AMENDED, (II) SUCH SECURITIES MAY BE SOLD PURSUANT TO RULE 144(K), OR (III)
THE COMPANY HAS RECEIVED AN OPINION OF COUNSEL REASONABLY SATISFACTORY TO IT
THAT SUCH TRANSFER MAY LAWFULLY BE MADE WITHOUT REGISTRATION UNDER THE
SECURITIES ACT OF 1933 OR QUALIFICATION UNDER APPLICABLE STATE SECURITIES LAWS.

      SUBJECT TO THE PROVISIONS OF SECTION 10 HEREOF, THIS WARRANT SHALL BE VOID
AFTER 5:00 P.M. EASTERN TIME ON MAY __, 2010 (the "EXPIRATION DATE").

                                    DIGICORP

                      WARRANT TO PURCHASE 500,000 SHARES OF
                   COMMON STOCK, PAR VALUE $0.001 PER SHARE

      For VALUE RECEIVED, Bodnar Capital Management, LLC ("Warrantholder"), is
entitled to purchase, subject to the provisions of this Warrant, from Digicorp,
a Utah corporation (the "Company"), at any time not later than 5:00 P.M.,
Eastern time, on the Expiration Date (as defined above), at an exercise price
per share equal to $.42 (the exercise price in effect being herein called the
"Warrant Price"), 500,000 shares ("Warrant Shares") of the Company's Common
Stock, par value $0.001 per share ("Common Stock"). The number of Warrant Shares
purchasable upon exercise of this Warrant and the Warrant Price shall be subject
to adjustment from time to time as described herein.

      Section 1. Registration. The Company shall maintain books for the transfer
and registration of the Warrant. Upon the initial issuance of this Warrant, the
Company shall issue and register the Warrant in the name of the Warrantholder.

      Section 2. Transfers. As provided herein, this Warrant may be transferred
only pursuant to a registration statement filed under the Securities Act of
1933, as amended (the "Securities Act"), or an exemption from such registration.
Subject to such restrictions, the Company shall transfer this Warrant from time
to time upon the books to be maintained by the Company for that purpose, upon
surrender thereof for transfer properly endorsed or accompanied by appropriate
instructions for transfer and such other documents as may be reasonably required
by the Company, including, if required by the Company, an opinion of its counsel
to the effect that such transfer is exempt from the registration requirements of
the Securities Act, to establish that such transfer is being made in accordance
with the terms hereof, and a new Warrant shall be issued to the transferee and
the surrendered Warrant shall be canceled by the Company.

      Section 3. Exercise of Warrant. Subject to the provisions hereof, the
Warrantholder may exercise this Warrant in whole or in part at any time prior to
its expiration upon surrender of the Warrant, together with delivery of the duly
executed Warrant exercise form attached hereto as Appendix A (the "Exercise
Agreement") and payment by cash, certified check or wire transfer of funds for
the aggregate Warrant Price for that number of Warrant Shares then being
purchased, to the Company during normal business hours on any business day at
the Company's principal executive offices (or such other office or agency of the
Company as it may designate by notice to the Warrantholder). The Warrant Shares
so purchased shall be deemed to be issued to the Warrantholder or the
Warrantholder's designee, as the record owner of such shares, as of the close of
business on the date on which this Warrant shall have been surrendered (or
evidence of loss, theft or destruction thereof and security or indemnity
satisfactory to the Company), the Warrant Price shall have been paid and the
completed Exercise Agreement shall have been delivered. Certificates for the
Warrant Shares so purchased, representing the aggregate number of shares
specified in the Exercise Agreement, shall be delivered to the Warrantholder
within a reasonable time, not exceeding three (3) business days, after this
Warrant shall have been so exercised. The certificates so delivered shall be in
such denominations as may be requested by the Warrantholder and shall be
registered in the name of the Warrantholder or such other name as shall be
designated by the Warrantholder. If this Warrant shall have been exercised only
in part, then, unless this Warrant has expired, the Company shall, at its
expense, at the time of delivery of such certificates, deliver to the
Warrantholder a new Warrant representing the number of shares with respect to
which this Warrant shall not then have been exercised. As used herein, "business
day" means a day, other than a Saturday or Sunday, on which banks in New York



City are open for the general transaction of business. Each exercise hereof
shall constitute the re-affirmation by the Warrantholder that the
representations and warranties contained in Article I of the Subscription
Agreement (the "Subscription Agreement") dated April __, 2005 between the
Company and the Subscriber thereto are true and correct in all material respects
with respect to the Warrantholder as of the time of such exercise.

      Section 4. Compliance with the Securities Act of 1933. Except as provided
in the Subscription Agreement, the Company may cause the legend set forth on the
first page of this Warrant to be set forth on each Warrant or similar legend on
any security issued or issuable upon exercise of this Warrant, unless counsel
for the Company is of the opinion as to any such security that such legend is
unnecessary.

      Section 5. Payment of Taxes. The Company will pay any documentary stamp
taxes attributable to the initial issuance of Warrant Shares issuable upon the
exercise of the Warrant; provided, however, that the Company shall not be
required to pay any tax or taxes which may be payable in respect of any transfer
involved in the issuance or delivery of any certificates for Warrant Shares in a
name other than that of the Warrantholder in respect of which such shares are
issued, and in such case, the Company shall not be required to issue or deliver
any certificate for Warrant Shares or any Warrant until the person requesting
the same has paid to the Company the amount of such tax or has established to
the Company's reasonable satisfaction that such tax has been paid. The
Warrantholder shall be responsible for income taxes due under federal, state or
other law, if any such tax is due.

      Section 6. Mutilated or Missing Warrants. In case this Warrant shall be
mutilated, lost, stolen, or destroyed, the Company shall issue in exchange and
substitution of and upon cancellation of the mutilated Warrant, or in lieu of
and substitution for the Warrant lost, stolen or destroyed, a new Warrant of
like tenor and for the purchase of a like number of Warrant Shares, but only
upon receipt of evidence reasonably satisfactory to the Company of such loss,
theft or destruction of the Warrant, and with respect to a lost, stolen or
destroyed Warrant, reasonable indemnity or bond with respect thereto, if
requested by the Company.
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      Section 7. Reservation of Common Stock. The Company hereby represents and
warrants that there have been reserved, and the Company shall at all applicable
times keep reserved until issued (if necessary) as contemplated by this Section
7, out of the authorized and unissued shares of Common Stock, sufficient shares
to provide for the exercise of the rights of purchase represented by this
Warrant. The Company agrees that all Warrant Shares issued upon due exercise of
the Warrant shall be, at the time of delivery of the certificates for such
Warrant Shares, duly authorized, validly issued, fully paid and non-assessable
shares of Common Stock of the Company.

      Section 8. Adjustments. Subject and pursuant to the provisions of this
Section 8, unless waived in a particular case by the Warrantholder, the Warrant
Price and number of Warrant Shares subject to this Warrant shall be subject to
adjustment from time to time as set forth hereinafter.

            (a) If the Company shall, at any time or from time to time while
this Warrant is outstanding, pay a dividend or make a distribution on its Common
Stock in shares of Common Stock, subdivide its outstanding shares of Common
Stock into a greater number of shares or combine its outstanding shares of
Common Stock into a smaller number of shares or issue by reclassification of its
outstanding shares of Common Stock any shares of its capital stock (including
any such reclassification in connection with a consolidation or merger in which
the Company is the continuing corporation), then the number of Warrant Shares
purchasable upon exercise of the Warrant and the Warrant Price in effect
immediately prior to the date upon which such change shall become effective,
shall be adjusted by the Company so that the Warrantholder thereafter exercising
the Warrant shall be entitled to receive the number of shares of Common Stock or
other capital stock which the Warrantholder would have received if the Warrant
had been exercised immediately prior to such event upon payment of a Warrant
Price that has been adjusted to reflect a fair allocation of the economics of
such event to the Warrantholder. Such adjustments shall be made successively
whenever any event listed above shall occur.

            (b) If any capital reorganization, reclassification of the capital



stock of the Company, consolidation or merger of the Company with another
corporation in which the Company is not the survivor, or sale, transfer or other
disposition of all or substantially all of the Company's assets to another
corporation shall be effected, then, as a condition of such reorganization,
reclassification, consolidation, merger, sale, transfer or other disposition,
lawful and adequate provision shall be made whereby each Warrantholder shall
thereafter have the right to purchase and receive upon the basis and upon the
terms and conditions herein specified and in lieu of the Warrant Shares
immediately theretofore issuable upon exercise of the Warrant, such shares of
stock, securities or assets as would have been issuable or payable with respect
to or in exchange for a number of Warrant Shares equal to the number of Warrant
Shares immediately theretofore issuable upon exercise of the Warrant, had such
reorganization, reclassification, consolidation, merger, sale, transfer or other
disposition not taken place, and in any such case appropriate provision shall be
made with respect to the rights and interests of each Warrantholder to the end
that the provisions hereof (including, without limitation, provision for
adjustment of the Warrant Price) shall thereafter be applicable, as nearly
equivalent as may be practicable in relation to any shares of stock, securities
or assets thereafter deliverable upon the exercise hereof. The Company shall not
effect any such consolidation, merger, sale, transfer or other disposition
unless prior to or simultaneously with the consummation thereof the successor
corporation (if other than the Company) resulting from such consolidation or
merger, or the corporation purchasing or otherwise acquiring such assets or
other appropriate corporation or entity shall assume the obligation to deliver
to the Warrantholder, at the last address of the Warrantholder appearing on the
books of the Company, such shares of stock, securities or assets as, in
accordance with the foregoing provisions, the Warrantholder may be entitled to
purchase, and the other obligations under this Warrant. The provisions of this
paragraph (b) shall similarly apply to successive reorganizations,
reclassifications, consolidations, mergers, sales, transfers or other
dispositions.
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            (c) In case the Company shall fix a payment date for the making of a
distribution to all holders of Common Stock (including any such distribution
made in connection with a consolidation or merger in which the Company is the
continuing corporation) of evidences of indebtedness or assets (other than cash
dividends or cash distributions payable out of consolidated earnings or earned
surplus or dividends or distributions referred to in Section 8(a)), or
subscription rights or warrants, the Warrant Price to be in effect after such
payment date shall be determined by multiplying the Warrant Price in effect
immediately prior to such payment date by a fraction, the numerator of which
shall be the total number of shares of Common Stock outstanding multiplied by
the Market Price (as defined below) per share of Common Stock immediately prior
to such payment date, less the fair market value (as determined by the Company's
Board of Directors in good faith) of said assets or evidences of indebtedness so
distributed, or of such subscription rights or warrants, and the denominator of
which shall be the total number of shares of Common Stock outstanding multiplied
by such Market Price per share of Common Stock immediately prior to such payment
date. "Market Price" as of a particular date (the "Valuation Date") shall mean
the following: (a) if the Common Stock is then listed on a national stock
exchange, the closing sale price of one share of Common Stock on such exchange
on the last trading day prior to the Valuation Date; (b) if the Common Stock is
then quoted on The Nasdaq Stock Market, Inc. ("Nasdaq"), the National
Association of Securities Dealers, Inc. OTC Bulletin Board (the "Bulletin
Board") or such similar exchange or association, the closing sale price of one
share of Common Stock on Nasdaq, the Bulletin Board or such other exchange or
association on the last trading day prior to the Valuation Date or, if no such
closing sale price is available, the average of the high bid and the low asked
price quoted thereon on the last trading day prior to the Valuation Date; or (c)
if the Common Stock is not then listed on a national stock exchange or quoted on
Nasdaq, the Bulletin Board or such other exchange or association, the fair
market value of one share of Common Stock as of the Valuation Date, shall be
determined in good faith by the Board of Directors of the Company and the
Warrantholder. If the Common Stock is not then listed on a national securities
exchange, the Bulletin Board or such other exchange or association, the Board of
Directors of the Company shall respond promptly, in writing, to an inquiry by
the Warrantholder prior to the exercise hereunder as to the fair market value of
a share of Common Stock as determined by the Board of Directors of the Company.
In the event that the Board of Directors of the Company and the Warrantholder
are unable to agree upon the fair market value in respect of subpart (c) hereof,
the Company and the Warrantholder shall jointly select an appraiser, who is



experienced in such matters. The decision of such appraiser shall be final and
conclusive, and the cost of such appraiser shall be borne equally by the Company
and the Warrantholder. Such adjustment shall be made successively whenever such
a payment date is fixed.
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            (d) An adjustment to the Warrant Price shall become effective
immediately after the payment date in the case of each dividend or distribution
and immediately after the effective date of each other event which requires an
adjustment.

            (e) In the event that, as a result of an adjustment made pursuant to
this Section 8, the Warrantholder shall become entitled to receive any shares of
capital stock of the Company other than shares of Common Stock, the number of
such other shares so receivable upon exercise of this Warrant shall be subject
thereafter to adjustment from time to time in a manner and on terms as nearly
equivalent as practicable to the provisions with respect to the Warrant Shares
contained in this Warrant.

      Section 9. Fractional Interest. The Company shall not be required to issue
fractions of Warrant Shares upon the exercise of this Warrant. If any fractional
share of Common Stock would, except for the provisions of the first sentence of
this Section 9, be deliverable upon such exercise, the Company, in lieu of
delivering such fractional share, shall pay to the exercising Warrantholder an
amount in cash equal to the Market Price of such fractional share of Common
Stock on the date of exercise.

      Section 10. Benefits. Nothing in this Warrant shall be construed to give
any person, firm or corporation (other than the Company and the Warrantholder)
any legal or equitable right, remedy or claim, it being agreed that this Warrant
shall be for the sole and exclusive benefit of the Company and the
Warrantholder.

      Section 11. Notices to Warrantholder. Upon the happening of any event
requiring an adjustment of the Warrant Price, the Company shall promptly give
written notice thereof to the Warrantholder at the address appearing in the
records of the Company, stating the adjusted Warrant Price and the adjusted
number of Warrant Shares resulting from such event and setting forth in
reasonable detail the method of calculation and the facts upon which such
calculation is based. Failure to give such notice to the Warrantholder or any
defect therein shall not affect the legality or validity of the subject
adjustment.

      Section 12. Notices. Unless otherwise provided, any notice required or
permitted under this Warrant shall be given in writing and shall be deemed
effectively given as hereinafter described (i) if given by personal delivery,
then such notice shall be deemed given upon such delivery, (ii) if given by
telex or facsimile, then such notice shall be deemed given upon receipt of
confirmation of complete transmittal, (iii) if given by mail, then such notice
shall be deemed given upon the earlier of (A) receipt of such notice by the
recipient or (B) three days after such notice is deposited in first class mail,
postage prepaid, and (iv) if given by an internationally recognized overnight
air courier, then such notice shall be deemed given one business day after
delivery to such carrier. All notices shall be addressed as follows: if to the
Warrantholder, at its address as set forth in the Company's books and records
and, if to the Company, at the address as follows, or at such other address as
the Warrantholder or the Company may designate by ten days' advance written
notice to the other:
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                  If to the Company:

                        Digicorp
                        100 Wilshire Boulevard, Suite 1500
                        Santa Monica, California 90401
                        Attn: Katie Queen
                        Telephone: (310) 752-1477
                        Facsimile: (310) 752-1486

                  With a copy to (which shall not constitute notice):



                        Sichenzia Ross Friedman Ference LLP
                        1065 Avenue of the Americas
                        New York, New York 10018
                        Attention: Marc J. Ross, Esq.
                        Telephone: (212) 930-9700
                        Facsimile: (212) 930-9725

      Section 13. Registration Rights. The initial Warrantholder is entitled to
the benefit of certain registration rights with respect to the shares of Common
Stock issuable upon the exercise of this Warrant as provided in the Article III
of the Subscription Agreement, and any subsequent Warrantholder may be entitled
to such rights.

      Section 14. Successors. All the covenants and provisions hereof by or for
the benefit of the Warrantholder shall bind and inure to the benefit of its
respective successors and assigns hereunder.

      Section 15. Governing Law; Consent to Jurisdiction; Waiver of Jury Trial.
This Warrant shall be governed by, and construed in accordance with, the
internal laws of the State of California, without reference to the choice of law
provisions thereof. The Company and, by accepting this Warrant, the
Warrantholder, each irrevocably submits to the exclusive jurisdiction of the
courts of the State of California located in Los Angeles County and federal
courts located in Los Angeles County, California for the purpose of any suit,
action, proceeding or judgment relating to or arising out of this Warrant and
the transactions contemplated hereby. Service of process in connection with any
such suit, action or proceeding may be served on each party hereto anywhere in
the world by the same methods as are specified for the giving of notices under
this Warrant. The Company and, by accepting this Warrant, the Warrantholder,
each irrevocably consents to the jurisdiction of any such court in any such
suit, action or proceeding and to the laying of venue in such court. The Company
and, by accepting this Warrant, the Warrantholder, each irrevocably waives any
objection to the laying of venue of any such suit, action or proceeding brought
in such courts and irrevocably waives any claim that any such suit, action or
proceeding brought in any such court has been brought in an inconvenient forum.
EACH OF THE COMPANY AND, BY ITS ACCEPTANCE HEREOF, THE WARRANTHOLDER HEREBY
WAIVES ANY RIGHT TO REQUEST A TRIAL BY JURY IN ANY LITIGATION WITH RESPECT TO
THIS WARRANT AND REPRESENTS THAT COUNSEL HAS BEEN CONSULTED SPECIFICALLY AS TO
THIS WAIVER.
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      Section 16. Call Provisions.

            (a) Subject to the provisions of clause (b) below, in the event that
the closing sales price of a share of Common Stock as traded on the OTC Bulletin
Board (or such other exchange or stock market on which the Common Stock may then
be listed or quoted) equals or exceeds $0.546 (appropriately adjusted for any
stock split, reverse stock split, stock dividend or other reclassification or
combination of the Common Stock occurring after the date hereof) for at least
five (5) consecutive trading days (the "Trading Condition"), the Company, upon
thirty (30) days prior written notice (the "Notice Period") given to the
Warrantholder, may call this Warrant at a redemption price equal to $0.01 per
share of Common Stock then purchasable pursuant to this Warrant. Notwithstanding
any such notice by the Company, the Warrantholder shall have the right to
exercise this Warrant prior to the end of the Notice Period.

            (b) In connection with any transfer or exchange of less than all of
this Warrant, the transferring Warrantholder shall deliver to the Company an
agreement or instrument executed by the transferring Warrantholder and the new
Warrantholder allocating between them on whatever basis they may determine in
their sole discretion any subsequent call of this Warrant by the Company, such
that after giving effect to such transfer the Company shall have the right to
call the same number of Warrants that it would have had if the transfer or
exchange had not occurred.

      Section 17. No Rights as Stockholder. Prior to the exercise of this
Warrant, the Warrantholder shall not have or exercise any rights as a
stockholder of the Company by virtue of its ownership of this Warrant.

      Section 18. Amendment; Waiver. Any term of this Warrant may be amended or
waived upon the written consent of the Company and the holder of the Warrant.



      Section 19. Section Headings. The section headings in this Warrant are for
the convenience of the Company and the Warrantholder and in no way alter,
modify, amend, limit or restrict the provisions hereof.

                 [REMAINDER OF PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK]
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      IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Company has caused this Warrant to be duly
executed, as of the 18th day of May 2005.

                                    DIGICORP

                                    By:  /s/ Milton "Todd" Ault, III
                                         ---------------------------------------
                                    Name: Milton "Todd" Ault, III
                                    Title: Chief Executive Officer
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                                   APPENDIX A
                                    DIGICORP
                              WARRANT EXERCISE FORM

To Digicorp:

      The undersigned hereby irrevocably elects to exercise the right of
purchase represented by the within Warrant ("Warrant") for, and to purchase
thereunder by the payment of the Warrant Price and surrender of the Warrant,
_______________ shares of Common Stock ("Warrant Shares") provided for therein,
and requests that certificates for the Warrant Shares be issued as follows:

                        ---------------------------------------
                        Name

                        ---------------------------------------
                        ---------------------------------------
                        Address

                        ---------------------------------------
                        Federal Tax ID or Social Security No.

      and delivered by (certified    mail   to   the   above    address,    or
(electronically  (provide DWAC Instructions:  ___________________),  or (other
(specify):                                              ______________________
- -----------------------------------------------------------------------),
and, if the number of Warrant Shares shall not be all the Warrant Shares
purchasable upon exercise of the Warrant, that a new Warrant for the balance of
the Warrant Shares purchasable upon exercise of this Warrant be registered in
the name of the undersigned Warrantholder or the undersigned's Assignee as below
indicated and delivered to the address stated below.

Dated: ___________________, ____

Note: The signature must correspond with the name of the Warrantholder as
written on the first page of the Warrant in every particular, without alteration
or enlargement or any change whatever, unless the Warrant has been assigned.

                           Warrant Signature:
                                                   -----------------------------

                           Name (please print):
                                                   -----------------------------

                                                   -----------------------------
                                                   -----------------------------
                                                   Address

                                                   -----------------------------



                                                   Federal Identification or
                                                   Social Security No.

                                                   Assignee:

                                                   -----------------------------
                                                   -----------------------------
                                                   -----------------------------



                                                                       Exhibit D

      THE SECURITIES REPRESENTED HEREBY MAY NOT BE TRANSFERRED UNLESS (I) SUCH
SECURITIES HAVE BEEN REGISTERED FOR SALE PURSUANT TO THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933,
AS AMENDED, (II) SUCH SECURITIES MAY BE SOLD PURSUANT TO RULE 144(K), OR (III)
THE COMPANY HAS RECEIVED AN OPINION OF COUNSEL REASONABLY SATISFACTORY TO IT
THAT SUCH TRANSFER MAY LAWFULLY BE MADE WITHOUT REGISTRATION UNDER THE
SECURITIES ACT OF 1933 OR QUALIFICATION UNDER APPLICABLE STATE SECURITIES LAWS.

      SUBJECT TO THE PROVISIONS OF SECTION 10 HEREOF, THIS WARRANT SHALL BE VOID
AFTER 5:00 P.M. EASTERN TIME ON MAY __, 2010 (the "EXPIRATION DATE").

                                    DIGICORP

                      WARRANT TO PURCHASE 500,000 SHARES OF
                   COMMON STOCK, PAR VALUE $0.001 PER SHARE

      For VALUE RECEIVED, Bodnar Capital Management, LLC ("Warrantholder"), is
entitled to purchase, subject to the provisions of this Warrant, from Digicorp,
a Utah corporation (the "Company"), at any time not later than 5:00 P.M.,
Eastern time, on the Expiration Date (as defined above), at an exercise price
per share equal to $.75 (the exercise price in effect being herein called the
"Warrant Price"), 500,000 shares ("Warrant Shares") of the Company's Common
Stock, par value $0.001 per share ("Common Stock"). The number of Warrant Shares
purchasable upon exercise of this Warrant and the Warrant Price shall be subject
to adjustment from time to time as described herein.

      Section 1. Registration. The Company shall maintain books for the transfer
and registration of the Warrant. Upon the initial issuance of this Warrant, the
Company shall issue and register the Warrant in the name of the Warrantholder.

      Section 2. Transfers. As provided herein, this Warrant may be transferred
only pursuant to a registration statement filed under the Securities Act of
1933, as amended (the "Securities Act"), or an exemption from such registration.
Subject to such restrictions, the Company shall transfer this Warrant from time
to time upon the books to be maintained by the Company for that purpose, upon
surrender thereof for transfer properly endorsed or accompanied by appropriate
instructions for transfer and such other documents as may be reasonably required
by the Company, including, if required by the Company, an opinion of its counsel
to the effect that such transfer is exempt from the registration requirements of
the Securities Act, to establish that such transfer is being made in accordance
with the terms hereof, and a new Warrant shall be issued to the transferee and
the surrendered Warrant shall be canceled by the Company.

      Section 3. Exercise of Warrant. Subject to the provisions hereof, the
Warrantholder may exercise this Warrant in whole or in part at any time prior to
its expiration upon surrender of the Warrant, together with delivery of the duly
executed Warrant exercise form attached hereto as Appendix A (the "Exercise
Agreement") and payment by cash, certified check or wire transfer of funds for
the aggregate Warrant Price for that number of Warrant Shares then being
purchased, to the Company during normal business hours on any business day at
the Company's principal executive offices (or such other office or agency of the
Company as it may designate by notice to the Warrantholder). The Warrant Shares
so purchased shall be deemed to be issued to the Warrantholder or the
Warrantholder's designee, as the record owner of such shares, as of the close of
business on the date on which this Warrant shall have been surrendered (or
evidence of loss, theft or destruction thereof and security or indemnity
satisfactory to the Company), the Warrant Price shall have been paid and the
completed Exercise Agreement shall have been delivered. Certificates for the
Warrant Shares so purchased, representing the aggregate number of shares
specified in the Exercise Agreement, shall be delivered to the Warrantholder
within a reasonable time, not exceeding three (3) business days, after this
Warrant shall have been so exercised. The certificates so delivered shall be in
such denominations as may be requested by the Warrantholder and shall be
registered in the name of the Warrantholder or such other name as shall be
designated by the Warrantholder. If this Warrant shall have been exercised only
in part, then, unless this Warrant has expired, the Company shall, at its
expense, at the time of delivery of such certificates, deliver to the
Warrantholder a new Warrant representing the number of shares with respect to
which this Warrant shall not then have been exercised. As used herein, "business
day" means a day, other than a Saturday or Sunday, on which banks in New York



City are open for the general transaction of business. Each exercise hereof
shall constitute the re-affirmation by the Warrantholder that the
representations and warranties contained in Article I of the Subscription
Agreement (the "Subscription Agreement") dated April __, 2005 between the
Company and the Subscriber thereto are true and correct in all material respects
with respect to the Warrantholder as of the time of such exercise.

      Section 4. Compliance with the Securities Act of 1933. Except as provided
in the Subscription Agreement, the Company may cause the legend set forth on the
first page of this Warrant to be set forth on each Warrant or similar legend on
any security issued or issuable upon exercise of this Warrant, unless counsel
for the Company is of the opinion as to any such security that such legend is
unnecessary.

      Section 5. Payment of Taxes. The Company will pay any documentary stamp
taxes attributable to the initial issuance of Warrant Shares issuable upon the
exercise of the Warrant; provided, however, that the Company shall not be
required to pay any tax or taxes which may be payable in respect of any transfer
involved in the issuance or delivery of any certificates for Warrant Shares in a
name other than that of the Warrantholder in respect of which such shares are
issued, and in such case, the Company shall not be required to issue or deliver
any certificate for Warrant Shares or any Warrant until the person requesting
the same has paid to the Company the amount of such tax or has established to
the Company's reasonable satisfaction that such tax has been paid. The
Warrantholder shall be responsible for income taxes due under federal, state or
other law, if any such tax is due.

      Section 6. Mutilated or Missing Warrants. In case this Warrant shall be
mutilated, lost, stolen, or destroyed, the Company shall issue in exchange and
substitution of and upon cancellation of the mutilated Warrant, or in lieu of
and substitution for the Warrant lost, stolen or destroyed, a new Warrant of
like tenor and for the purchase of a like number of Warrant Shares, but only
upon receipt of evidence reasonably satisfactory to the Company of such loss,
theft or destruction of the Warrant, and with respect to a lost, stolen or
destroyed Warrant, reasonable indemnity or bond with respect thereto, if
requested by the Company.
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      Section 7. Reservation of Common Stock. The Company hereby represents and
warrants that there have been reserved, and the Company shall at all applicable
times keep reserved until issued (if necessary) as contemplated by this Section
7, out of the authorized and unissued shares of Common Stock, sufficient shares
to provide for the exercise of the rights of purchase represented by this
Warrant. The Company agrees that all Warrant Shares issued upon due exercise of
the Warrant shall be, at the time of delivery of the certificates for such
Warrant Shares, duly authorized, validly issued, fully paid and non-assessable
shares of Common Stock of the Company.

      Section 8. Adjustments. Subject and pursuant to the provisions of this
Section 8, unless waived in a particular case by the Warrantholder, the Warrant
Price and number of Warrant Shares subject to this Warrant shall be subject to
adjustment from time to time as set forth hereinafter.

            (a) If the Company shall, at any time or from time to time while
this Warrant is outstanding, pay a dividend or make a distribution on its Common
Stock in shares of Common Stock, subdivide its outstanding shares of Common
Stock into a greater number of shares or combine its outstanding shares of
Common Stock into a smaller number of shares or issue by reclassification of its
outstanding shares of Common Stock any shares of its capital stock (including
any such reclassification in connection with a consolidation or merger in which
the Company is the continuing corporation), then the number of Warrant Shares
purchasable upon exercise of the Warrant and the Warrant Price in effect
immediately prior to the date upon which such change shall become effective,
shall be adjusted by the Company so that the Warrantholder thereafter exercising
the Warrant shall be entitled to receive the number of shares of Common Stock or
other capital stock which the Warrantholder would have received if the Warrant
had been exercised immediately prior to such event upon payment of a Warrant
Price that has been adjusted to reflect a fair allocation of the economics of
such event to the Warrantholder. Such adjustments shall be made successively
whenever any event listed above shall occur.



            (b) If any capital reorganization, reclassification of the capital
stock of the Company, consolidation or merger of the Company with another
corporation in which the Company is not the survivor, or sale, transfer or other
disposition of all or substantially all of the Company's assets to another
corporation shall be effected, then, as a condition of such reorganization,
reclassification, consolidation, merger, sale, transfer or other disposition,
lawful and adequate provision shall be made whereby each Warrantholder shall
thereafter have the right to purchase and receive upon the basis and upon the
terms and conditions herein specified and in lieu of the Warrant Shares
immediately theretofore issuable upon exercise of the Warrant, such shares of
stock, securities or assets as would have been issuable or payable with respect
to or in exchange for a number of Warrant Shares equal to the number of Warrant
Shares immediately theretofore issuable upon exercise of the Warrant, had such
reorganization, reclassification, consolidation, merger, sale, transfer or other
disposition not taken place, and in any such case appropriate provision shall be
made with respect to the rights and interests of each Warrantholder to the end
that the provisions hereof (including, without limitation, provision for
adjustment of the Warrant Price) shall thereafter be applicable, as nearly
equivalent as may be practicable in relation to any shares of stock, securities
or assets thereafter deliverable upon the exercise hereof. The Company shall not
effect any such consolidation, merger, sale, transfer or other disposition
unless prior to or simultaneously with the consummation thereof the successor
corporation (if other than the Company) resulting from such consolidation or
merger, or the corporation purchasing or otherwise acquiring such assets or
other appropriate corporation or entity shall assume the obligation to deliver
to the Warrantholder, at the last address of the Warrantholder appearing on the
books of the Company, such shares of stock, securities or assets as, in
accordance with the foregoing provisions, the Warrantholder may be entitled to
purchase, and the other obligations under this Warrant. The provisions of this
paragraph (b) shall similarly apply to successive reorganizations,
reclassifications, consolidations, mergers, sales, transfers or other
dispositions.
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            (c) In case the Company shall fix a payment date for the making of a
distribution to all holders of Common Stock (including any such distribution
made in connection with a consolidation or merger in which the Company is the
continuing corporation) of evidences of indebtedness or assets (other than cash
dividends or cash distributions payable out of consolidated earnings or earned
surplus or dividends or distributions referred to in Section 8(a)), or
subscription rights or warrants, the Warrant Price to be in effect after such
payment date shall be determined by multiplying the Warrant Price in effect
immediately prior to such payment date by a fraction, the numerator of which
shall be the total number of shares of Common Stock outstanding multiplied by
the Market Price (as defined below) per share of Common Stock immediately prior
to such payment date, less the fair market value (as determined by the Company's
Board of Directors in good faith) of said assets or evidences of indebtedness so
distributed, or of such subscription rights or warrants, and the denominator of
which shall be the total number of shares of Common Stock outstanding multiplied
by such Market Price per share of Common Stock immediately prior to such payment
date. "Market Price" as of a particular date (the "Valuation Date") shall mean
the following: (a) if the Common Stock is then listed on a national stock
exchange, the closing sale price of one share of Common Stock on such exchange
on the last trading day prior to the Valuation Date; (b) if the Common Stock is
then quoted on The Nasdaq Stock Market, Inc. ("Nasdaq"), the National
Association of Securities Dealers, Inc. OTC Bulletin Board (the "Bulletin
Board") or such similar exchange or association, the closing sale price of one
share of Common Stock on Nasdaq, the Bulletin Board or such other exchange or
association on the last trading day prior to the Valuation Date or, if no such
closing sale price is available, the average of the high bid and the low asked
price quoted thereon on the last trading day prior to the Valuation Date; or (c)
if the Common Stock is not then listed on a national stock exchange or quoted on
Nasdaq, the Bulletin Board or such other exchange or association, the fair
market value of one share of Common Stock as of the Valuation Date, shall be
determined in good faith by the Board of Directors of the Company and the
Warrantholder. If the Common Stock is not then listed on a national securities
exchange, the Bulletin Board or such other exchange or association, the Board of
Directors of the Company shall respond promptly, in writing, to an inquiry by
the Warrantholder prior to the exercise hereunder as to the fair market value of
a share of Common Stock as determined by the Board of Directors of the Company.
In the event that the Board of Directors of the Company and the Warrantholder
are unable to agree upon the fair market value in respect of subpart (c) hereof,



the Company and the Warrantholder shall jointly select an appraiser, who is
experienced in such matters. The decision of such appraiser shall be final and
conclusive, and the cost of such appraiser shall be borne equally by the Company
and the Warrantholder. Such adjustment shall be made successively whenever such
a payment date is fixed.
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            (d) An adjustment to the Warrant Price shall become effective
immediately after the payment date in the case of each dividend or distribution
and immediately after the effective date of each other event which requires an
adjustment.

            (e) In the event that, as a result of an adjustment made pursuant to
this Section 8, the Warrantholder shall become entitled to receive any shares of
capital stock of the Company other than shares of Common Stock, the number of
such other shares so receivable upon exercise of this Warrant shall be subject
thereafter to adjustment from time to time in a manner and on terms as nearly
equivalent as practicable to the provisions with respect to the Warrant Shares
contained in this Warrant.

      Section 9. Fractional Interest. The Company shall not be required to issue
fractions of Warrant Shares upon the exercise of this Warrant. If any fractional
share of Common Stock would, except for the provisions of the first sentence of
this Section 9, be deliverable upon such exercise, the Company, in lieu of
delivering such fractional share, shall pay to the exercising Warrantholder an
amount in cash equal to the Market Price of such fractional share of Common
Stock on the date of exercise.

      Section 10. Benefits. Nothing in this Warrant shall be construed to give
any person, firm or corporation (other than the Company and the Warrantholder)
any legal or equitable right, remedy or claim, it being agreed that this Warrant
shall be for the sole and exclusive benefit of the Company and the
Warrantholder.

      Section 11. Notices to Warrantholder. Upon the happening of any event
requiring an adjustment of the Warrant Price, the Company shall promptly give
written notice thereof to the Warrantholder at the address appearing in the
records of the Company, stating the adjusted Warrant Price and the adjusted
number of Warrant Shares resulting from such event and setting forth in
reasonable detail the method of calculation and the facts upon which such
calculation is based. Failure to give such notice to the Warrantholder or any
defect therein shall not affect the legality or validity of the subject
adjustment.

      Section 12. Notices. Unless otherwise provided, any notice required or
permitted under this Warrant shall be given in writing and shall be deemed
effectively given as hereinafter described (i) if given by personal delivery,
then such notice shall be deemed given upon such delivery, (ii) if given by
telex or facsimile, then such notice shall be deemed given upon receipt of
confirmation of complete transmittal, (iii) if given by mail, then such notice
shall be deemed given upon the earlier of (A) receipt of such notice by the
recipient or (B) three days after such notice is deposited in first class mail,
postage prepaid, and (iv) if given by an internationally recognized overnight
air courier, then such notice shall be deemed given one business day after
delivery to such carrier. All notices shall be addressed as follows: if to the
Warrantholder, at its address as set forth in the Company's books and records
and, if to the Company, at the address as follows, or at such other address as
the Warrantholder or the Company may designate by ten days' advance written
notice to the other:
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                  If to the Company:

                        Digicorp
                        100 Wilshire Boulevard, Suite 1500
                        Santa Monica, California 90401
                        Attn: Katie Queen
                        Telephone: (310) 752-1477
                        Facsimile: (310) 752-1486

                  With a copy to (which shall not constitute notice):



                        Sichenzia Ross Friedman Ference LLP
                        1065 Avenue of the Americas
                        New York, New York 10018
                        Attention: Marc J. Ross, Esq.
                        Telephone: (212) 930-9700
                        Facsimile: (212) 930-9725

      Section 13. Registration Rights. The initial Warrantholder is entitled to
the benefit of certain registration rights with respect to the shares of Common
Stock issuable upon the exercise of this Warrant as provided in the Article III
of the Subscription Agreement, and any subsequent Warrantholder may be entitled
to such rights.

      Section 14. Successors. All the covenants and provisions hereof by or for
the benefit of the Warrantholder shall bind and inure to the benefit of its
respective successors and assigns hereunder.

      Section 15. Governing Law; Consent to Jurisdiction; Waiver of Jury Trial.
This Warrant shall be governed by, and construed in accordance with, the
internal laws of the State of California, without reference to the choice of law
provisions thereof. The Company and, by accepting this Warrant, the
Warrantholder, each irrevocably submits to the exclusive jurisdiction of the
courts of the State of California located in Los Angeles County and federal
courts located in Los Angeles County, California for the purpose of any suit,
action, proceeding or judgment relating to or arising out of this Warrant and
the transactions contemplated hereby. Service of process in connection with any
such suit, action or proceeding may be served on each party hereto anywhere in
the world by the same methods as are specified for the giving of notices under
this Warrant. The Company and, by accepting this Warrant, the Warrantholder,
each irrevocably consents to the jurisdiction of any such court in any such
suit, action or proceeding and to the laying of venue in such court. The Company
and, by accepting this Warrant, the Warrantholder, each irrevocably waives any
objection to the laying of venue of any such suit, action or proceeding brought
in such courts and irrevocably waives any claim that any such suit, action or
proceeding brought in any such court has been brought in an inconvenient forum.
EACH OF THE COMPANY AND, BY ITS ACCEPTANCE HEREOF, THE WARRANTHOLDER HEREBY
WAIVES ANY RIGHT TO REQUEST A TRIAL BY JURY IN ANY LITIGATION WITH RESPECT TO
THIS WARRANT AND REPRESENTS THAT COUNSEL HAS BEEN CONSULTED SPECIFICALLY AS TO
THIS WAIVER.
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      Section 16. Call Provisions.

            (a) Subject to the provisions of clause (b) below, in the event that
the closing sales price of a share of Common Stock as traded on the OTC Bulletin
Board (or such other exchange or stock market on which the Common Stock may then
be listed or quoted) equals or exceeds $0.975 (appropriately adjusted for any
stock split, reverse stock split, stock dividend or other reclassification or
combination of the Common Stock occurring after the date hereof) for at least
five (5) consecutive trading days (the "Trading Condition"), the Company, upon
thirty (30) days prior written notice (the "Notice Period") given to the
Warrantholder, may call this Warrant at a redemption price equal to $0.01 per
share of Common Stock then purchasable pursuant to this Warrant. Notwithstanding
any such notice by the Company, the Warrantholder shall have the right to
exercise this Warrant prior to the end of the Notice Period.

            (b) In connection with any transfer or exchange of less than all of
this Warrant, the transferring Warrantholder shall deliver to the Company an
agreement or instrument executed by the transferring Warrantholder and the new
Warrantholder allocating between them on whatever basis they may determine in
their sole discretion any subsequent call of this Warrant by the Company, such
that after giving effect to such transfer the Company shall have the right to
call the same number of Warrants that it would have had if the transfer or
exchange had not occurred.

      Section 17. No Rights as Stockholder. Prior to the exercise of this
Warrant, the Warrantholder shall not have or exercise any rights as a
stockholder of the Company by virtue of its ownership of this Warrant.

      Section 18. Amendment; Waiver. Any term of this Warrant may be amended or
waived upon the written consent of the Company and the holder of the Warrant.



      Section 19. Section Headings. The section headings in this Warrant are for
the convenience of the Company and the Warrantholder and in no way alter,
modify, amend, limit or restrict the provisions hereof.
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      IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Company has caused this Warrant to be duly
executed, as of the 18th day of May 2005.

                                    DIGICORP

                                    By:  /s/ Milton "Todd" Ault, III
                                         ---------------------------------------
                                    Name: Milton "Todd" Ault, III
                                    Title: Chief Executive Officer
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                                   APPENDIX A
                                    DIGICORP
                              WARRANT EXERCISE FORM

To Digicorp:

      The undersigned hereby irrevocably elects to exercise the right of
purchase represented by the within Warrant ("Warrant") for, and to purchase
thereunder by the payment of the Warrant Price and surrender of the Warrant,
_______________ shares of Common Stock ("Warrant Shares") provided for therein,
and requests that certificates for the Warrant Shares be issued as follows:

                        --------------------------------------
                        Name

                        --------------------------------------
                        --------------------------------------
                        Address

                        --------------------------------------
                        Federal Tax ID or Social Security No.

      and delivered by (certified    mail   to   the   above    address,    or
(electronically  (provide DWAC Instructions:  ___________________),  or (other
(specify):                                              ______________________
- -----------------------------------------------------------------------),
and, if the number of Warrant Shares shall not be all the Warrant Shares
purchasable upon exercise of the Warrant, that a new Warrant for the balance of
the Warrant Shares purchasable upon exercise of this Warrant be registered in
the name of the undersigned Warrantholder or the undersigned's Assignee as below
indicated and delivered to the address stated below.

Dated: ___________________, ____

Note: The signature must correspond with the name of the Warrantholder as
written on the first page of the Warrant in every particular, without alteration
or enlargement or any change whatever, unless the Warrant has been assigned.

                        Warrant Signature:
                                                ------------------------------

                        Name (please print):
                                                ------------------------------

                                                ------------------------------
                                                ------------------------------
                                                Address



                                                ------------------------------
                                                Federal Identification or
                                                Social Security No.

                                                Assignee:

                                                ------------------------------
                                                ------------------------------
                                                ------------------------------



                                                                       Exhibit E

      THE SECURITIES REPRESENTED HEREBY MAY NOT BE TRANSFERRED UNLESS (I) SUCH
SECURITIES HAVE BEEN REGISTERED FOR SALE PURSUANT TO THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933,
AS AMENDED, (II) SUCH SECURITIES MAY BE SOLD PURSUANT TO RULE 144(K), OR (III)
THE COMPANY HAS RECEIVED AN OPINION OF COUNSEL REASONABLY SATISFACTORY TO IT
THAT SUCH TRANSFER MAY LAWFULLY BE MADE WITHOUT REGISTRATION UNDER THE
SECURITIES ACT OF 1933 OR QUALIFICATION UNDER APPLICABLE STATE SECURITIES LAWS.

      SUBJECT TO THE PROVISIONS OF SECTION 10 HEREOF, THIS WARRANT SHALL BE VOID
AFTER 5:00 P.M. EASTERN TIME ON MAY __, 2010 (the "EXPIRATION DATE").

                                    DIGICORP

                      WARRANT TO PURCHASE 500,000 SHARES OF
                   COMMON STOCK, PAR VALUE $0.001 PER SHARE

      For VALUE RECEIVED, Bodnar Capital Management, LLC ("Warrantholder"), is
entitled to purchase, subject to the provisions of this Warrant, from Digicorp,
a Utah corporation (the "Company"), at any time not later than 5:00 P.M.,
Eastern time, on the Expiration Date (as defined above), at an exercise price
per share equal to $1.00 (the exercise price in effect being herein called the
"Warrant Price"), 500,000 shares ("Warrant Shares") of the Company's Common
Stock, par value $0.001 per share ("Common Stock"). The number of Warrant Shares
purchasable upon exercise of this Warrant and the Warrant Price shall be subject
to adjustment from time to time as described herein.

      Section 1. Registration. The Company shall maintain books for the transfer
and registration of the Warrant. Upon the initial issuance of this Warrant, the
Company shall issue and register the Warrant in the name of the Warrantholder.

      Section 2. Transfers. As provided herein, this Warrant may be transferred
only pursuant to a registration statement filed under the Securities Act of
1933, as amended (the "Securities Act"), or an exemption from such registration.
Subject to such restrictions, the Company shall transfer this Warrant from time
to time upon the books to be maintained by the Company for that purpose, upon
surrender thereof for transfer properly endorsed or accompanied by appropriate
instructions for transfer and such other documents as may be reasonably required
by the Company, including, if required by the Company, an opinion of its counsel
to the effect that such transfer is exempt from the registration requirements of
the Securities Act, to establish that such transfer is being made in accordance
with the terms hereof, and a new Warrant shall be issued to the transferee and
the surrendered Warrant shall be canceled by the Company.

      Section 3. Exercise of Warrant. Subject to the provisions hereof, the
Warrantholder may exercise this Warrant in whole or in part at any time prior to
its expiration upon surrender of the Warrant, together with delivery of the duly
executed Warrant exercise form attached hereto as Appendix A (the "Exercise
Agreement") and payment by cash, certified check or wire transfer of funds for
the aggregate Warrant Price for that number of Warrant Shares then being
purchased, to the Company during normal business hours on any business day at
the Company's principal executive offices (or such other office or agency of the
Company as it may designate by notice to the Warrantholder). The Warrant Shares
so purchased shall be deemed to be issued to the Warrantholder or the
Warrantholder's designee, as the record owner of such shares, as of the close of
business on the date on which this Warrant shall have been surrendered (or
evidence of loss, theft or destruction thereof and security or indemnity
satisfactory to the Company), the Warrant Price shall have been paid and the
completed Exercise Agreement shall have been delivered. Certificates for the
Warrant Shares so purchased, representing the aggregate number of shares
specified in the Exercise Agreement, shall be delivered to the Warrantholder
within a reasonable time, not exceeding three (3) business days, after this
Warrant shall have been so exercised. The certificates so delivered shall be in
such denominations as may be requested by the Warrantholder and shall be
registered in the name of the Warrantholder or such other name as shall be
designated by the Warrantholder. If this Warrant shall have been exercised only
in part, then, unless this Warrant has expired, the Company shall, at its
expense, at the time of delivery of such certificates, deliver to the
Warrantholder a new Warrant representing the number of shares with respect to
which this Warrant shall not then have been exercised. As used herein, "business
day" means a day, other than a Saturday or Sunday, on which banks in New York



City are open for the general transaction of business. Each exercise hereof
shall constitute the re-affirmation by the Warrantholder that the
representations and warranties contained in Article I of the Subscription
Agreement (the "Subscription Agreement") dated April __, 2005 between the
Company and the Subscriber thereto are true and correct in all material respects
with respect to the Warrantholder as of the time of such exercise.

      Section 4. Compliance with the Securities Act of 1933. Except as provided
in the Subscription Agreement, the Company may cause the legend set forth on the
first page of this Warrant to be set forth on each Warrant or similar legend on
any security issued or issuable upon exercise of this Warrant, unless counsel
for the Company is of the opinion as to any such security that such legend is
unnecessary.

      Section 5. Payment of Taxes. The Company will pay any documentary stamp
taxes attributable to the initial issuance of Warrant Shares issuable upon the
exercise of the Warrant; provided, however, that the Company shall not be
required to pay any tax or taxes which may be payable in respect of any transfer
involved in the issuance or delivery of any certificates for Warrant Shares in a
name other than that of the Warrantholder in respect of which such shares are
issued, and in such case, the Company shall not be required to issue or deliver
any certificate for Warrant Shares or any Warrant until the person requesting
the same has paid to the Company the amount of such tax or has established to
the Company's reasonable satisfaction that such tax has been paid. The
Warrantholder shall be responsible for income taxes due under federal, state or
other law, if any such tax is due.

      Section 6. Mutilated or Missing Warrants. In case this Warrant shall be
mutilated, lost, stolen, or destroyed, the Company shall issue in exchange and
substitution of and upon cancellation of the mutilated Warrant, or in lieu of
and substitution for the Warrant lost, stolen or destroyed, a new Warrant of
like tenor and for the purchase of a like number of Warrant Shares, but only
upon receipt of evidence reasonably satisfactory to the Company of such loss,
theft or destruction of the Warrant, and with respect to a lost, stolen or
destroyed Warrant, reasonable indemnity or bond with respect thereto, if
requested by the Company.
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      Section 7. Reservation of Common Stock. The Company hereby represents and
warrants that there have been reserved, and the Company shall at all applicable
times keep reserved until issued (if necessary) as contemplated by this Section
7, out of the authorized and unissued shares of Common Stock, sufficient shares
to provide for the exercise of the rights of purchase represented by this
Warrant. The Company agrees that all Warrant Shares issued upon due exercise of
the Warrant shall be, at the time of delivery of the certificates for such
Warrant Shares, duly authorized, validly issued, fully paid and non-assessable
shares of Common Stock of the Company.

      Section 8. Adjustments. Subject and pursuant to the provisions of this
Section 8, unless waived in a particular case by the Warrantholder, the Warrant
Price and number of Warrant Shares subject to this Warrant shall be subject to
adjustment from time to time as set forth hereinafter.

            (a) If the Company shall, at any time or from time to time while
this Warrant is outstanding, pay a dividend or make a distribution on its Common
Stock in shares of Common Stock, subdivide its outstanding shares of Common
Stock into a greater number of shares or combine its outstanding shares of
Common Stock into a smaller number of shares or issue by reclassification of its
outstanding shares of Common Stock any shares of its capital stock (including
any such reclassification in connection with a consolidation or merger in which
the Company is the continuing corporation), then the number of Warrant Shares
purchasable upon exercise of the Warrant and the Warrant Price in effect
immediately prior to the date upon which such change shall become effective,
shall be adjusted by the Company so that the Warrantholder thereafter exercising
the Warrant shall be entitled to receive the number of shares of Common Stock or
other capital stock which the Warrantholder would have received if the Warrant
had been exercised immediately prior to such event upon payment of a Warrant
Price that has been adjusted to reflect a fair allocation of the economics of
such event to the Warrantholder. Such adjustments shall be made successively
whenever any event listed above shall occur.

            (b) If any capital reorganization, reclassification of the capital



stock of the Company, consolidation or merger of the Company with another
corporation in which the Company is not the survivor, or sale, transfer or other
disposition of all or substantially all of the Company's assets to another
corporation shall be effected, then, as a condition of such reorganization,
reclassification, consolidation, merger, sale, transfer or other disposition,
lawful and adequate provision shall be made whereby each Warrantholder shall
thereafter have the right to purchase and receive upon the basis and upon the
terms and conditions herein specified and in lieu of the Warrant Shares
immediately theretofore issuable upon exercise of the Warrant, such shares of
stock, securities or assets as would have been issuable or payable with respect
to or in exchange for a number of Warrant Shares equal to the number of Warrant
Shares immediately theretofore issuable upon exercise of the Warrant, had such
reorganization, reclassification, consolidation, merger, sale, transfer or other
disposition not taken place, and in any such case appropriate provision shall be
made with respect to the rights and interests of each Warrantholder to the end
that the provisions hereof (including, without limitation, provision for
adjustment of the Warrant Price) shall thereafter be applicable, as nearly
equivalent as may be practicable in relation to any shares of stock, securities
or assets thereafter deliverable upon the exercise hereof. The Company shall not
effect any such consolidation, merger, sale, transfer or other disposition
unless prior to or simultaneously with the consummation thereof the successor
corporation (if other than the Company) resulting from such consolidation or
merger, or the corporation purchasing or otherwise acquiring such assets or
other appropriate corporation or entity shall assume the obligation to deliver
to the Warrantholder, at the last address of the Warrantholder appearing on the
books of the Company, such shares of stock, securities or assets as, in
accordance with the foregoing provisions, the Warrantholder may be entitled to
purchase, and the other obligations under this Warrant. The provisions of this
paragraph (b) shall similarly apply to successive reorganizations,
reclassifications, consolidations, mergers, sales, transfers or other
dispositions.
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            (c) In case the Company shall fix a payment date for the making of a
distribution to all holders of Common Stock (including any such distribution
made in connection with a consolidation or merger in which the Company is the
continuing corporation) of evidences of indebtedness or assets (other than cash
dividends or cash distributions payable out of consolidated earnings or earned
surplus or dividends or distributions referred to in Section 8(a)), or
subscription rights or warrants, the Warrant Price to be in effect after such
payment date shall be determined by multiplying the Warrant Price in effect
immediately prior to such payment date by a fraction, the numerator of which
shall be the total number of shares of Common Stock outstanding multiplied by
the Market Price (as defined below) per share of Common Stock immediately prior
to such payment date, less the fair market value (as determined by the Company's
Board of Directors in good faith) of said assets or evidences of indebtedness so
distributed, or of such subscription rights or warrants, and the denominator of
which shall be the total number of shares of Common Stock outstanding multiplied
by such Market Price per share of Common Stock immediately prior to such payment
date. "Market Price" as of a particular date (the "Valuation Date") shall mean
the following: (a) if the Common Stock is then listed on a national stock
exchange, the closing sale price of one share of Common Stock on such exchange
on the last trading day prior to the Valuation Date; (b) if the Common Stock is
then quoted on The Nasdaq Stock Market, Inc. ("Nasdaq"), the National
Association of Securities Dealers, Inc. OTC Bulletin Board (the "Bulletin
Board") or such similar exchange or association, the closing sale price of one
share of Common Stock on Nasdaq, the Bulletin Board or such other exchange or
association on the last trading day prior to the Valuation Date or, if no such
closing sale price is available, the average of the high bid and the low asked
price quoted thereon on the last trading day prior to the Valuation Date; or (c)
if the Common Stock is not then listed on a national stock exchange or quoted on
Nasdaq, the Bulletin Board or such other exchange or association, the fair
market value of one share of Common Stock as of the Valuation Date, shall be
determined in good faith by the Board of Directors of the Company and the
Warrantholder. If the Common Stock is not then listed on a national securities
exchange, the Bulletin Board or such other exchange or association, the Board of
Directors of the Company shall respond promptly, in writing, to an inquiry by
the Warrantholder prior to the exercise hereunder as to the fair market value of
a share of Common Stock as determined by the Board of Directors of the Company.
In the event that the Board of Directors of the Company and the Warrantholder
are unable to agree upon the fair market value in respect of subpart (c) hereof,
the Company and the Warrantholder shall jointly select an appraiser, who is



experienced in such matters. The decision of such appraiser shall be final and
conclusive, and the cost of such appraiser shall be borne equally by the Company
and the Warrantholder. Such adjustment shall be made successively whenever such
a payment date is fixed.
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            (d) An adjustment to the Warrant Price shall become effective
immediately after the payment date in the case of each dividend or distribution
and immediately after the effective date of each other event which requires an
adjustment.

            (e) In the event that, as a result of an adjustment made pursuant to
this Section 8, the Warrantholder shall become entitled to receive any shares of
capital stock of the Company other than shares of Common Stock, the number of
such other shares so receivable upon exercise of this Warrant shall be subject
thereafter to adjustment from time to time in a manner and on terms as nearly
equivalent as practicable to the provisions with respect to the Warrant Shares
contained in this Warrant.

      Section 9. Fractional Interest. The Company shall not be required to issue
fractions of Warrant Shares upon the exercise of this Warrant. If any fractional
share of Common Stock would, except for the provisions of the first sentence of
this Section 9, be deliverable upon such exercise, the Company, in lieu of
delivering such fractional share, shall pay to the exercising Warrantholder an
amount in cash equal to the Market Price of such fractional share of Common
Stock on the date of exercise.

      Section 10. Benefits. Nothing in this Warrant shall be construed to give
any person, firm or corporation (other than the Company and the Warrantholder)
any legal or equitable right, remedy or claim, it being agreed that this Warrant
shall be for the sole and exclusive benefit of the Company and the
Warrantholder.

      Section 11. Notices to Warrantholder. Upon the happening of any event
requiring an adjustment of the Warrant Price, the Company shall promptly give
written notice thereof to the Warrantholder at the address appearing in the
records of the Company, stating the adjusted Warrant Price and the adjusted
number of Warrant Shares resulting from such event and setting forth in
reasonable detail the method of calculation and the facts upon which such
calculation is based. Failure to give such notice to the Warrantholder or any
defect therein shall not affect the legality or validity of the subject
adjustment.

      Section 12. Notices. Unless otherwise provided, any notice required or
permitted under this Warrant shall be given in writing and shall be deemed
effectively given as hereinafter described (i) if given by personal delivery,
then such notice shall be deemed given upon such delivery, (ii) if given by
telex or facsimile, then such notice shall be deemed given upon receipt of
confirmation of complete transmittal, (iii) if given by mail, then such notice
shall be deemed given upon the earlier of (A) receipt of such notice by the
recipient or (B) three days after such notice is deposited in first class mail,
postage prepaid, and (iv) if given by an internationally recognized overnight
air courier, then such notice shall be deemed given one business day after
delivery to such carrier. All notices shall be addressed as follows: if to the
Warrantholder, at its address as set forth in the Company's books and records
and, if to the Company, at the address as follows, or at such other address as
the Warrantholder or the Company may designate by ten days' advance written
notice to the other:
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                  If to the Company:

                        Digicorp
                        100 Wilshire Boulevard, Suite 1500
                        Santa Monica, California 90401
                        Attn: Katie Queen
                        Telephone: (310) 752-1477
                        Facsimile: (310) 752-1486

                  With a copy to (which shall not constitute notice):



                        Sichenzia Ross Friedman Ference LLP
                        1065 Avenue of the Americas
                        New York, New York 10018
                        Attention: Marc J. Ross, Esq.
                        Telephone: (212) 930-9700
                        Facsimile: (212) 930-9725

      Section 13. Registration Rights. The initial Warrantholder is entitled to
the benefit of certain registration rights with respect to the shares of Common
Stock issuable upon the exercise of this Warrant as provided in the Article III
of the Subscription Agreement, and any subsequent Warrantholder may be entitled
to such rights.

      Section 14. Successors. All the covenants and provisions hereof by or for
the benefit of the Warrantholder shall bind and inure to the benefit of its
respective successors and assigns hereunder.

      Section 15. Governing Law; Consent to Jurisdiction; Waiver of Jury Trial.
This Warrant shall be governed by, and construed in accordance with, the
internal laws of the State of California, without reference to the choice of law
provisions thereof. The Company and, by accepting this Warrant, the
Warrantholder, each irrevocably submits to the exclusive jurisdiction of the
courts of the State of California located in Los Angeles County and federal
courts located in Los Angeles County, California for the purpose of any suit,
action, proceeding or judgment relating to or arising out of this Warrant and
the transactions contemplated hereby. Service of process in connection with any
such suit, action or proceeding may be served on each party hereto anywhere in
the world by the same methods as are specified for the giving of notices under
this Warrant. The Company and, by accepting this Warrant, the Warrantholder,
each irrevocably consents to the jurisdiction of any such court in any such
suit, action or proceeding and to the laying of venue in such court. The Company
and, by accepting this Warrant, the Warrantholder, each irrevocably waives any
objection to the laying of venue of any such suit, action or proceeding brought
in such courts and irrevocably waives any claim that any such suit, action or
proceeding brought in any such court has been brought in an inconvenient forum.
EACH OF THE COMPANY AND, BY ITS ACCEPTANCE HEREOF, THE WARRANTHOLDER HEREBY
WAIVES ANY RIGHT TO REQUEST A TRIAL BY JURY IN ANY LITIGATION WITH RESPECT TO
THIS WARRANT AND REPRESENTS THAT COUNSEL HAS BEEN CONSULTED SPECIFICALLY AS TO
THIS WAIVER.
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      Section 16. Call Provisions.

            (a) Subject to the provisions of clause (b) below, in the event that
the closing sales price of a share of Common Stock as traded on the OTC Bulletin
Board (or such other exchange or stock market on which the Common Stock may then
be listed or quoted) equals or exceeds $1.30 (appropriately adjusted for any
stock split, reverse stock split, stock dividend or other reclassification or
combination of the Common Stock occurring after the date hereof) for at least
five (5) consecutive trading days (the "Trading Condition"), the Company, upon
thirty (30) days prior written notice (the "Notice Period") given to the
Warrantholder, may call this Warrant at a redemption price equal to $0.01 per
share of Common Stock then purchasable pursuant to this Warrant. Notwithstanding
any such notice by the Company, the Warrantholder shall have the right to
exercise this Warrant prior to the end of the Notice Period.

            (b) In connection with any transfer or exchange of less than all of
this Warrant, the transferring Warrantholder shall deliver to the Company an
agreement or instrument executed by the transferring Warrantholder and the new
Warrantholder allocating between them on whatever basis they may determine in
their sole discretion any subsequent call of this Warrant by the Company, such
that after giving effect to such transfer the Company shall have the right to
call the same number of Warrants that it would have had if the transfer or
exchange had not occurred.

      Section 17. No Rights as Stockholder. Prior to the exercise of this
Warrant, the Warrantholder shall not have or exercise any rights as a
stockholder of the Company by virtue of its ownership of this Warrant.

      Section 18. Amendment; Waiver. Any term of this Warrant may be amended or
waived upon the written consent of the Company and the holder of the Warrant.



      Section 19. Section Headings. The section headings in this Warrant are for
the convenience of the Company and the Warrantholder and in no way alter,
modify, amend, limit or restrict the provisions hereof.
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      IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Company has caused this Warrant to be duly
executed, as of the 18th day of May 2005.

                                    DIGICORP

                                    By:  /s/ Milton "Todd" Ault, III
                                         --------------------------------------
                                    Name: Milton "Todd" Ault, III
                                    Title: Chief Executive Officer
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                                   APPENDIX A
                                    DIGICORP
                              WARRANT EXERCISE FORM

To Digicorp:

      The undersigned hereby irrevocably elects to exercise the right of
purchase represented by the within Warrant ("Warrant") for, and to purchase
thereunder by the payment of the Warrant Price and surrender of the Warrant,
_______________ shares of Common Stock ("Warrant Shares") provided for therein,
and requests that certificates for the Warrant Shares be issued as follows:

                        --------------------------------------
                        Name

                        --------------------------------------
                        --------------------------------------
                        Address

                        --------------------------------------
                        Federal Tax ID or Social Security No.

      and delivered by (certified    mail   to   the   above    address,    or
(electronically  (provide DWAC Instructions:  ___________________),  or (other
(specify):                                              ______________________
- -----------------------------------------------------------------------),
and, if the number of Warrant Shares shall not be all the Warrant Shares
purchasable upon exercise of the Warrant, that a new Warrant for the balance of
the Warrant Shares purchasable upon exercise of this Warrant be registered in
the name of the undersigned Warrantholder or the undersigned's Assignee as below
indicated and delivered to the address stated below.

Dated: ___________________, ____

Note: The signature must correspond with the name of the Warrantholder as
written on the first page of the Warrant in every particular, without alteration
or enlargement or any change whatever, unless the Warrant has been assigned.

                        Warrant Signature:
                                                ------------------------------

                        Name (please print):
                                                ------------------------------

                                                ------------------------------
                                                ------------------------------
                                                Address

                                                ------------------------------



                                                Federal Identification or
                                                Social Security No.

                                                Assignee:

                                                ------------------------------
                                                ------------------------------
                                                ------------------------------



                                                                       Exhibit F

      THE SECURITIES REPRESENTED HEREBY MAY NOT BE TRANSFERRED UNLESS (I) SUCH
SECURITIES HAVE BEEN REGISTERED FOR SALE PURSUANT TO THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933,
AS AMENDED, (II) SUCH SECURITIES MAY BE SOLD PURSUANT TO RULE 144(K), OR (III)
THE COMPANY HAS RECEIVED AN OPINION OF COUNSEL REASONABLY SATISFACTORY TO IT
THAT SUCH TRANSFER MAY LAWFULLY BE MADE WITHOUT REGISTRATION UNDER THE
SECURITIES ACT OF 1933 OR QUALIFICATION UNDER APPLICABLE STATE SECURITIES LAWS.

      SUBJECT TO THE PROVISIONS OF SECTION 10 HEREOF, THIS WARRANT SHALL BE VOID
AFTER 5:00 P.M. EASTERN TIME ON MAY __, 2010 (the "EXPIRATION DATE").

                                    DIGICORP

                      WARRANT TO PURCHASE 500,000 SHARES OF
                   COMMON STOCK, PAR VALUE $0.001 PER SHARE

      For VALUE RECEIVED, Bodnar Capital Management, LLC ("Warrantholder"), is
entitled to purchase, subject to the provisions of this Warrant, from Digicorp,
a Utah corporation (the "Company"), at any time not later than 5:00 P.M.,
Eastern time, on the Expiration Date (as defined above), at an exercise price
per share equal to $1.50 (the exercise price in effect being herein called the
"Warrant Price"), 500,000 shares ("Warrant Shares") of the Company's Common
Stock, par value $0.001 per share ("Common Stock"). The number of Warrant Shares
purchasable upon exercise of this Warrant and the Warrant Price shall be subject
to adjustment from time to time as described herein.

      Section 1. Registration. The Company shall maintain books for the transfer
and registration of the Warrant. Upon the initial issuance of this Warrant, the
Company shall issue and register the Warrant in the name of the Warrantholder.

      Section 2. Transfers. As provided herein, this Warrant may be transferred
only pursuant to a registration statement filed under the Securities Act of
1933, as amended (the "Securities Act"), or an exemption from such registration.
Subject to such restrictions, the Company shall transfer this Warrant from time
to time upon the books to be maintained by the Company for that purpose, upon
surrender thereof for transfer properly endorsed or accompanied by appropriate
instructions for transfer and such other documents as may be reasonably required
by the Company, including, if required by the Company, an opinion of its counsel
to the effect that such transfer is exempt from the registration requirements of
the Securities Act, to establish that such transfer is being made in accordance
with the terms hereof, and a new Warrant shall be issued to the transferee and
the surrendered Warrant shall be canceled by the Company.

      Section 3. Exercise of Warrant. Subject to the provisions hereof, the
Warrantholder may exercise this Warrant in whole or in part at any time prior to
its expiration upon surrender of the Warrant, together with delivery of the duly
executed Warrant exercise form attached hereto as Appendix A (the "Exercise
Agreement") and payment by cash, certified check or wire transfer of funds for
the aggregate Warrant Price for that number of Warrant Shares then being
purchased, to the Company during normal business hours on any business day at
the Company's principal executive offices (or such other office or agency of the
Company as it may designate by notice to the Warrantholder). The Warrant Shares
so purchased shall be deemed to be issued to the Warrantholder or the
Warrantholder's designee, as the record owner of such shares, as of the close of
business on the date on which this Warrant shall have been surrendered (or
evidence of loss, theft or destruction thereof and security or indemnity
satisfactory to the Company), the Warrant Price shall have been paid and the
completed Exercise Agreement shall have been delivered. Certificates for the
Warrant Shares so purchased, representing the aggregate number of shares
specified in the Exercise Agreement, shall be delivered to the Warrantholder
within a reasonable time, not exceeding three (3) business days, after this
Warrant shall have been so exercised. The certificates so delivered shall be in
such denominations as may be requested by the Warrantholder and shall be
registered in the name of the Warrantholder or such other name as shall be
designated by the Warrantholder. If this Warrant shall have been exercised only
in part, then, unless this Warrant has expired, the Company shall, at its
expense, at the time of delivery of such certificates, deliver to the
Warrantholder a new Warrant representing the number of shares with respect to
which this Warrant shall not then have been exercised. As used herein, "business
day" means a day, other than a Saturday or Sunday, on which banks in New York



City are open for the general transaction of business. Each exercise hereof
shall constitute the re-affirmation by the Warrantholder that the
representations and warranties contained in Article I of the Subscription
Agreement (the "Subscription Agreement") dated April __, 2005 between the
Company and the Subscriber thereto are true and correct in all material respects
with respect to the Warrantholder as of the time of such exercise.

      Section 4. Compliance with the Securities Act of 1933. Except as provided
in the Subscription Agreement, the Company may cause the legend set forth on the
first page of this Warrant to be set forth on each Warrant or similar legend on
any security issued or issuable upon exercise of this Warrant, unless counsel
for the Company is of the opinion as to any such security that such legend is
unnecessary.

      Section 5. Payment of Taxes. The Company will pay any documentary stamp
taxes attributable to the initial issuance of Warrant Shares issuable upon the
exercise of the Warrant; provided, however, that the Company shall not be
required to pay any tax or taxes which may be payable in respect of any transfer
involved in the issuance or delivery of any certificates for Warrant Shares in a
name other than that of the Warrantholder in respect of which such shares are
issued, and in such case, the Company shall not be required to issue or deliver
any certificate for Warrant Shares or any Warrant until the person requesting
the same has paid to the Company the amount of such tax or has established to
the Company's reasonable satisfaction that such tax has been paid. The
Warrantholder shall be responsible for income taxes due under federal, state or
other law, if any such tax is due.

      Section 6. Mutilated or Missing Warrants. In case this Warrant shall be
mutilated, lost, stolen, or destroyed, the Company shall issue in exchange and
substitution of and upon cancellation of the mutilated Warrant, or in lieu of
and substitution for the Warrant lost, stolen or destroyed, a new Warrant of
like tenor and for the purchase of a like number of Warrant Shares, but only
upon receipt of evidence reasonably satisfactory to the Company of such loss,
theft or destruction of the Warrant, and with respect to a lost, stolen or
destroyed Warrant, reasonable indemnity or bond with respect thereto, if
requested by the Company.
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      Section 7. Reservation of Common Stock. The Company hereby represents and
warrants that there have been reserved, and the Company shall at all applicable
times keep reserved until issued (if necessary) as contemplated by this Section
7, out of the authorized and unissued shares of Common Stock, sufficient shares
to provide for the exercise of the rights of purchase represented by this
Warrant. The Company agrees that all Warrant Shares issued upon due exercise of
the Warrant shall be, at the time of delivery of the certificates for such
Warrant Shares, duly authorized, validly issued, fully paid and non-assessable
shares of Common Stock of the Company.

      Section 8. Adjustments. Subject and pursuant to the provisions of this
Section 8, unless waived in a particular case by the Warrantholder, the Warrant
Price and number of Warrant Shares subject to this Warrant shall be subject to
adjustment from time to time as set forth hereinafter.

            (a) If the Company shall, at any time or from time to time while
this Warrant is outstanding, pay a dividend or make a distribution on its Common
Stock in shares of Common Stock, subdivide its outstanding shares of Common
Stock into a greater number of shares or combine its outstanding shares of
Common Stock into a smaller number of shares or issue by reclassification of its
outstanding shares of Common Stock any shares of its capital stock (including
any such reclassification in connection with a consolidation or merger in which
the Company is the continuing corporation), then the number of Warrant Shares
purchasable upon exercise of the Warrant and the Warrant Price in effect
immediately prior to the date upon which such change shall become effective,
shall be adjusted by the Company so that the Warrantholder thereafter exercising
the Warrant shall be entitled to receive the number of shares of Common Stock or
other capital stock which the Warrantholder would have received if the Warrant
had been exercised immediately prior to such event upon payment of a Warrant
Price that has been adjusted to reflect a fair allocation of the economics of
such event to the Warrantholder. Such adjustments shall be made successively
whenever any event listed above shall occur.

            (b) If any capital reorganization, reclassification of the capital



stock of the Company, consolidation or merger of the Company with another
corporation in which the Company is not the survivor, or sale, transfer or other
disposition of all or substantially all of the Company's assets to another
corporation shall be effected, then, as a condition of such reorganization,
reclassification, consolidation, merger, sale, transfer or other disposition,
lawful and adequate provision shall be made whereby each Warrantholder shall
thereafter have the right to purchase and receive upon the basis and upon the
terms and conditions herein specified and in lieu of the Warrant Shares
immediately theretofore issuable upon exercise of the Warrant, such shares of
stock, securities or assets as would have been issuable or payable with respect
to or in exchange for a number of Warrant Shares equal to the number of Warrant
Shares immediately theretofore issuable upon exercise of the Warrant, had such
reorganization, reclassification, consolidation, merger, sale, transfer or other
disposition not taken place, and in any such case appropriate provision shall be
made with respect to the rights and interests of each Warrantholder to the end
that the provisions hereof (including, without limitation, provision for
adjustment of the Warrant Price) shall thereafter be applicable, as nearly
equivalent as may be practicable in relation to any shares of stock, securities
or assets thereafter deliverable upon the exercise hereof. The Company shall not
effect any such consolidation, merger, sale, transfer or other disposition
unless prior to or simultaneously with the consummation thereof the successor
corporation (if other than the Company) resulting from such consolidation or
merger, or the corporation purchasing or otherwise acquiring such assets or
other appropriate corporation or entity shall assume the obligation to deliver
to the Warrantholder, at the last address of the Warrantholder appearing on the
books of the Company, such shares of stock, securities or assets as, in
accordance with the foregoing provisions, the Warrantholder may be entitled to
purchase, and the other obligations under this Warrant. The provisions of this
paragraph (b) shall similarly apply to successive reorganizations,
reclassifications, consolidations, mergers, sales, transfers or other
dispositions.
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            (c) In case the Company shall fix a payment date for the making of a
distribution to all holders of Common Stock (including any such distribution
made in connection with a consolidation or merger in which the Company is the
continuing corporation) of evidences of indebtedness or assets (other than cash
dividends or cash distributions payable out of consolidated earnings or earned
surplus or dividends or distributions referred to in Section 8(a)), or
subscription rights or warrants, the Warrant Price to be in effect after such
payment date shall be determined by multiplying the Warrant Price in effect
immediately prior to such payment date by a fraction, the numerator of which
shall be the total number of shares of Common Stock outstanding multiplied by
the Market Price (as defined below) per share of Common Stock immediately prior
to such payment date, less the fair market value (as determined by the Company's
Board of Directors in good faith) of said assets or evidences of indebtedness so
distributed, or of such subscription rights or warrants, and the denominator of
which shall be the total number of shares of Common Stock outstanding multiplied
by such Market Price per share of Common Stock immediately prior to such payment
date. "Market Price" as of a particular date (the "Valuation Date") shall mean
the following: (a) if the Common Stock is then listed on a national stock
exchange, the closing sale price of one share of Common Stock on such exchange
on the last trading day prior to the Valuation Date; (b) if the Common Stock is
then quoted on The Nasdaq Stock Market, Inc. ("Nasdaq"), the National
Association of Securities Dealers, Inc. OTC Bulletin Board (the "Bulletin
Board") or such similar exchange or association, the closing sale price of one
share of Common Stock on Nasdaq, the Bulletin Board or such other exchange or
association on the last trading day prior to the Valuation Date or, if no such
closing sale price is available, the average of the high bid and the low asked
price quoted thereon on the last trading day prior to the Valuation Date; or (c)
if the Common Stock is not then listed on a national stock exchange or quoted on
Nasdaq, the Bulletin Board or such other exchange or association, the fair
market value of one share of Common Stock as of the Valuation Date, shall be
determined in good faith by the Board of Directors of the Company and the
Warrantholder. If the Common Stock is not then listed on a national securities
exchange, the Bulletin Board or such other exchange or association, the Board of
Directors of the Company shall respond promptly, in writing, to an inquiry by
the Warrantholder prior to the exercise hereunder as to the fair market value of
a share of Common Stock as determined by the Board of Directors of the Company.
In the event that the Board of Directors of the Company and the Warrantholder
are unable to agree upon the fair market value in respect of subpart (c) hereof,
the Company and the Warrantholder shall jointly select an appraiser, who is



experienced in such matters. The decision of such appraiser shall be final and
conclusive, and the cost of such appraiser shall be borne equally by the Company
and the Warrantholder. Such adjustment shall be made successively whenever such
a payment date is fixed.
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            (d) An adjustment to the Warrant Price shall become effective
immediately after the payment date in the case of each dividend or distribution
and immediately after the effective date of each other event which requires an
adjustment.

            (e) In the event that, as a result of an adjustment made pursuant to
this Section 8, the Warrantholder shall become entitled to receive any shares of
capital stock of the Company other than shares of Common Stock, the number of
such other shares so receivable upon exercise of this Warrant shall be subject
thereafter to adjustment from time to time in a manner and on terms as nearly
equivalent as practicable to the provisions with respect to the Warrant Shares
contained in this Warrant.

      Section 9. Fractional Interest. The Company shall not be required to issue
fractions of Warrant Shares upon the exercise of this Warrant. If any fractional
share of Common Stock would, except for the provisions of the first sentence of
this Section 9, be deliverable upon such exercise, the Company, in lieu of
delivering such fractional share, shall pay to the exercising Warrantholder an
amount in cash equal to the Market Price of such fractional share of Common
Stock on the date of exercise.

      Section 10. Benefits. Nothing in this Warrant shall be construed to give
any person, firm or corporation (other than the Company and the Warrantholder)
any legal or equitable right, remedy or claim, it being agreed that this Warrant
shall be for the sole and exclusive benefit of the Company and the
Warrantholder.

      Section 11. Notices to Warrantholder. Upon the happening of any event
requiring an adjustment of the Warrant Price, the Company shall promptly give
written notice thereof to the Warrantholder at the address appearing in the
records of the Company, stating the adjusted Warrant Price and the adjusted
number of Warrant Shares resulting from such event and setting forth in
reasonable detail the method of calculation and the facts upon which such
calculation is based. Failure to give such notice to the Warrantholder or any
defect therein shall not affect the legality or validity of the subject
adjustment.

      Section 12. Notices. Unless otherwise provided, any notice required or
permitted under this Warrant shall be given in writing and shall be deemed
effectively given as hereinafter described (i) if given by personal delivery,
then such notice shall be deemed given upon such delivery, (ii) if given by
telex or facsimile, then such notice shall be deemed given upon receipt of
confirmation of complete transmittal, (iii) if given by mail, then such notice
shall be deemed given upon the earlier of (A) receipt of such notice by the
recipient or (B) three days after such notice is deposited in first class mail,
postage prepaid, and (iv) if given by an internationally recognized overnight
air courier, then such notice shall be deemed given one business day after
delivery to such carrier. All notices shall be addressed as follows: if to the
Warrantholder, at its address as set forth in the Company's books and records
and, if to the Company, at the address as follows, or at such other address as
the Warrantholder or the Company may designate by ten days' advance written
notice to the other:
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                  If to the Company:

                        Digicorp
                        100 Wilshire Boulevard, Suite 1500
                        Santa Monica, California 90401
                        Attn: Katie Queen
                        Telephone: (310) 752-1477
                        Facsimile: (310) 752-1486

                  With a copy to (which shall not constitute notice):



                        Sichenzia Ross Friedman Ference LLP
                        1065 Avenue of the Americas
                        New York, New York 10018
                        Attention: Marc J. Ross, Esq.
                        Telephone: (212) 930-9700
                        Facsimile: (212) 930-9725

      Section 13. Registration Rights. The initial Warrantholder is entitled to
the benefit of certain registration rights with respect to the shares of Common
Stock issuable upon the exercise of this Warrant as provided in the Article III
of the Subscription Agreement, and any subsequent Warrantholder may be entitled
to such rights.

      Section 14. Successors. All the covenants and provisions hereof by or for
the benefit of the Warrantholder shall bind and inure to the benefit of its
respective successors and assigns hereunder.

      Section 15. Governing Law; Consent to Jurisdiction; Waiver of Jury Trial.
This Warrant shall be governed by, and construed in accordance with, the
internal laws of the State of California, without reference to the choice of law
provisions thereof. The Company and, by accepting this Warrant, the
Warrantholder, each irrevocably submits to the exclusive jurisdiction of the
courts of the State of California located in Los Angeles County and federal
courts located in Los Angeles County, California for the purpose of any suit,
action, proceeding or judgment relating to or arising out of this Warrant and
the transactions contemplated hereby. Service of process in connection with any
such suit, action or proceeding may be served on each party hereto anywhere in
the world by the same methods as are specified for the giving of notices under
this Warrant. The Company and, by accepting this Warrant, the Warrantholder,
each irrevocably consents to the jurisdiction of any such court in any such
suit, action or proceeding and to the laying of venue in such court. The Company
and, by accepting this Warrant, the Warrantholder, each irrevocably waives any
objection to the laying of venue of any such suit, action or proceeding brought
in such courts and irrevocably waives any claim that any such suit, action or
proceeding brought in any such court has been brought in an inconvenient forum.
EACH OF THE COMPANY AND, BY ITS ACCEPTANCE HEREOF, THE WARRANTHOLDER HEREBY
WAIVES ANY RIGHT TO REQUEST A TRIAL BY JURY IN ANY LITIGATION WITH RESPECT TO
THIS WARRANT AND REPRESENTS THAT COUNSEL HAS BEEN CONSULTED SPECIFICALLY AS TO
THIS WAIVER.
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      Section 16. Call Provisions.

            (a) Subject to the provisions of clause (b) below, in the event that
the closing sales price of a share of Common Stock as traded on the OTC Bulletin
Board (or such other exchange or stock market on which the Common Stock may then
be listed or quoted) equals or exceeds $1.95 (appropriately adjusted for any
stock split, reverse stock split, stock dividend or other reclassification or
combination of the Common Stock occurring after the date hereof) for at least
five (5) consecutive trading days (the "Trading Condition"), the Company, upon
thirty (30) days prior written notice (the "Notice Period") given to the
Warrantholder, may call this Warrant at a redemption price equal to $0.01 per
share of Common Stock then purchasable pursuant to this Warrant. Notwithstanding
any such notice by the Company, the Warrantholder shall have the right to
exercise this Warrant prior to the end of the Notice Period.

            (b) In connection with any transfer or exchange of less than all of
this Warrant, the transferring Warrantholder shall deliver to the Company an
agreement or instrument executed by the transferring Warrantholder and the new
Warrantholder allocating between them on whatever basis they may determine in
their sole discretion any subsequent call of this Warrant by the Company, such
that after giving effect to such transfer the Company shall have the right to
call the same number of Warrants that it would have had if the transfer or
exchange had not occurred.

      Section 17. No Rights as Stockholder. Prior to the exercise of this
Warrant, the Warrantholder shall not have or exercise any rights as a
stockholder of the Company by virtue of its ownership of this Warrant.

      Section 18. Amendment; Waiver. Any term of this Warrant may be amended or
waived upon the written consent of the Company and the holder of the Warrant.



      Section 19. Section Headings. The section headings in this Warrant are for
the convenience of the Company and the Warrantholder and in no way alter,
modify, amend, limit or restrict the provisions hereof.
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      IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Company has caused this Warrant to be duly
executed, as of the 18th day of May 2005.

                                    DIGICORP

                                    By:  /s/ Milton "Todd" Ault, III
                                         --------------------------------------
                                    Name: Milton "Todd" Ault, III
                                    Title: Chief Executive Officer
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                                   APPENDIX A
                                    DIGICORP
                              WARRANT EXERCISE FORM

To Digicorp:

      The undersigned hereby irrevocably elects to exercise the right of
purchase represented by the within Warrant ("Warrant") for, and to purchase
thereunder by the payment of the Warrant Price and surrender of the Warrant,
_______________ shares of Common Stock ("Warrant Shares") provided for therein,
and requests that certificates for the Warrant Shares be issued as follows:

                        -----------------------------------
                        Name

                        -----------------------------------
                        -----------------------------------
                        Address

                        -----------------------------------
                        Federal Tax ID or Social Security No.

      and delivered by (certified    mail   to   the   above    address,    or
(electronically  (provide DWAC Instructions:  ___________________),  or (other
(specify):                                              ______________________
- -----------------------------------------------------------------------),
and, if the number of Warrant Shares shall not be all the Warrant Shares
purchasable upon exercise of the Warrant, that a new Warrant for the balance of
the Warrant Shares purchasable upon exercise of this Warrant be registered in
the name of the undersigned Warrantholder or the undersigned's Assignee as below
indicated and delivered to the address stated below.

Dated: ___________________, ____

Note: The signature must correspond with the name of the Warrantholder as
written on the first page of the Warrant in every particular, without alteration
or enlargement or any change whatever, unless the Warrant has been assigned.

                        Warrant Signature:
                                                ------------------------------

                        Name (please print):
                                                ------------------------------

                                                ------------------------------
                                                ------------------------------
                                                Address

                                                ------------------------------



                                                Federal Identification or
                                                Social Security No.

                                                Assignee:

                                                ------------------------------
                                                ------------------------------
                                                ------------------------------


